National 2009 H1N1 Flu Survey (NHFS)

A Codebook for the Public-Use Data File

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention

National Center for Immunization and Respiratory Diseases

and

National Center for Health Statistics

Presented by:

NORC at the University of Chicago

March 2012

Table of Contents

Section Index of Variables	1
Section 1: Administrative Variables	7
Section 2: Household-Reported Flu Vaccination Variables	9
Section 3: Knowledge, Attitudes, and Practices Variables	17
Section 4: Respiratory Illness Variables	53
Section 5: Risk Variables	59
Section 6: Socio-Demographic Variables	61
Section 7: Geographic and Survey Weight Variables	70
Alphabetic Index of Variables	74

Variable Name	Begin Position	End Position	Section	Variable Label
INT_MONTH	1	5	1	MONTH OF INTERVIEW COMPLETION
LANGUAGE	6	6	1	LANGUAGE IN WHICH IN THE INTERVIEW WAS COMPLETED
SAMP_DESIG	7	8	1	SAMPLE DESIGNATION (LANDLINE VS CELL)
SEQNUMHH	9	13	1	HOUSEHOLD IDENTIFIER
SEQNUMP	14	19	1	PERSON IDENTIFIER
SUBGROUP	20	20	1	SUBGROUP DESIGNATION (ADULT OR CHILD)
VACC1_H1N1_M	21	22	2	MONTH OF FIRST H1N1 VACCINATION
VACC1_H1N1_T	23	23	2	TYPE OF FIRST H1N1 VACCINATION (DELIVERY MODE)
VACC1_H1N1_Y	24	27	2	YEAR OF FIRST H1N1 VACCINATION
VACC1_SEAS_M	28	29	2	MONTH OF FIRST SEASONAL VACCINATION
VACC1_SEAS_T	30	30	2	TYPE OF FIRST SEASONAL VACCINATION (DELIVERY MODE)
VACC1_SEAS_Y	31	34	2	YEAR OF FIRST SEASONAL VACCINATION
VACC2_H1N1_M	35	36	2	MONTH OF SECOND H1N1 VACCINATION
VACC2_H1N1_T	37	37	2	TYPE OF SECOND H1N1 VACCINATION (DELIVERY MODE)
VACC2_H1N1_Y	38	41	2	YEAR OF SECOND H1N1 VACCINATION
VACC2_SEAS_M	42	43	2	MONTH OF SECOND SEASONAL VACCINATION
VACC2_SEAS_T	44	44	2	TYPE OF SECOND SEASONAL VACCINATION (DELIVERY MODE)
VACC2_SEAS_Y	45	48	2	YEAR OF SECOND SEASONAL VACCINATION
VACC_H1N1_COUNT	49	49	2	NUMBER OF H1N1 FLU VACCINATIONS
VACC_H1N1_F	50	50	2	H1N1 FLU VACCINATION INDICATOR
VACC_PNEU_COUNT	51	51	2	NUMBER OF PPV23 VACCINE DOSES RECEIVED AS AN ADULT
VACC_PNEU_F	52	52	2	RECEIVED PPV23 VACCINE AS AN ADULT
VACC_SEAS_COUNT	53	53	2	NUMBER OF SEASONAL FLU VACCINATIONS
VACC_SEAS_F	54	54	2	SEASONAL FLU VACCINATION INDICATOR
B_H1N1_ANTIV	55	55	3	BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: TAKING ANTIVIRAL MEDICATIONS
B_H1N1_AVOID	56	56	3	BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: AVOID CLOSE CONTACT WITH OTHERS WITH FLULIKE SYMPTOMS
B_H1N1_FMASK	57	57	3	BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: BOUGHT A FACE MASK
B_H1N1_HANDS	58	58	3	BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: WASHING HANDS
B_H1N1_LARGE	59	59	3	BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: REDUCED TIME AT LARGE GATHERINGS
B_H1N1_RCONT	60	60	3	BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: REDUCED CONTACT OUTSIDE THE HOME
B_H1N1_TOUCH	61	61	3	BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: AVOID TOUCHING EYES, NOSE, OR MOUTH
CONCERN_DKNW_F	62	62	3	H1N1 CONCERN LEVEL UNKNOWN
CONCERN_NONE_F	63	63	3	NOT AT ALL CONCERNED ABOUT H1N1 FLU
CONCERN_NOTV_F	64	64	3	NOT VERY CONCERNED ABOUT H1N1 FLU

Variable Name	Begin Position	End Position	Section	Variable Label
CONCERN_REFD_F	65	65	3	H1N1 CONCERN LEVEL REFUSED
CONCERN_SOME_F	66	66	3	SOMEWHAT CONCERNED ABOUT H1N1 FLU
CONCERN_VERY_F	67	67	3	VERY CONCERNED ABOUT H1N1 FLU
HQ23	68	69	3	OPINION: EFFECTIVENESS OF H1N1 VACCINE
HQ24	70	71	3	OPINION: RISK OF GETTING SICK WITH H1N1 FLU WITHOUT VACCINE
HQ24_B	72	73	3	OPINION: WORRY ABOUT GETTING SICK FROM THE H1N1 VACCINE
INT_H1N1_DKNW_F	74	74	3	INTENT TO GET H1N1 VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD) UNKNOWN
INT_H1N1_DNOT_F	75	75	3	DEFINITELY NO INTENT TO GET H1N1 VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)
INT_H1N1_DYES_F	76	76	3	DEFINITE INTENT TO GET H1N1 VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)
INT_H1N1_PNOT_F	77	77	3	IMPROBABLE INTENT TO GET H1N1 VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)
INT_H1N1_PYES_F	78	78	3	PROBABLE INTENT TO GET H1N1 VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)
INT_H1N1_REFD_F	79	79	3	INTENT TO GET H1N1 VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD) REFUSED
INT_NEXT_DKNW_F	80	80	3	INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE NEXT SEASON (2010) UNKNOWN
INT_NEXT_DNOT_F	81	81	3	DEFINITELY NO INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE NEXT SEASON (2010)
INT_NEXT_DYES_F	82	82	3	DEFINITE INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE NEXT SEASON (2010)
INT_NEXT_PNOT_F	83	83	3	IMPROBABLE INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE NEXT SEASON (2010)
INT_NEXT_PYES_F	84	84	3	PROBABLE INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE NEXT SEASON (2010)
INT_NEXT_REFD_F	85	85	3	INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE NEXT SEASON (2010) REFUSED
INT_SEAS_DKNW_F	86	86	3	INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD) UNKNOWN
INT_SEAS_DNOT_F	87	87	3	DEFINITELY NO INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)
INT_SEAS_DYES_F	88	88	3	DEFINITE INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)
INT_SEAS_PNOT_F	89	89	3	IMPROBABLE INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)
INT_SEAS_PYES_F	90	90	3	PROBABLE INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)
INT_SEAS_REFD_F	91	91	3	INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD) REFUSED
KNOW_H1N1_ALOT_F	92	92	3	A LOT OF KNOWLEDGE ABOUT H1N1 FLU
KNOW_H1N1_DKNW_F	93	93	3	KNOWLEDGE LEVEL ABOUT H1N1 FLU UNKNOWN
KNOW_H1N1_LITL_F	94	94	3	A LITTLE KNOWLEDGE ABOUT H1N1 FLU
KNOW_H1N1_NONE_F	95	95	3	NO KNOWLEDGE ABOUT H1N1 FLU
KNOW_H1N1_REFD_F	96	96	3	KNOWLEDGE LEVEL ABOUT H1N1 FLU REFUSED

Variable Name	Begin Position	End Position	Section	Variable Label
PLACE_H1N1_CLIN_F	97	97	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A CLINIC OR HEALTH CENTER
PLACE_H1N1_DEPT_F	98	98	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT THE HEALTH DEPARTMENT
PLACE_H1N1_DKNW_F	99	99	3	PLACE OF MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED UNKNOWN
PLACE_H1N1_DOCT_F	100	100	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A DOCTORS OFFICE
PLACE_H1N1_HOSP_F	101	101	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A HOSPITAL
PLACE_H1N1_MTRY_F	102	102	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A MILITARY FACILITY
PLACE_H1N1_OTHM_F	103	103	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT AN OTHER MEDICAL PLACE
PLACE_H1N1_OTHN_F	104	104	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT AN OTHER NON-MEDICAL PLACE
PLACE_H1N1_PHRM_F	105	105	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A PHARMACY
PLACE_H1N1_REFD_F	106	106	3	PLACE OF MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED REFUSED
PLACE_H1N1_SCHL_F	107	107	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A SCHOOL
PLACE_H1N1_SCTR_F	108	108	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A SENIOR CENTER
PLACE_H1N1_SMKT_F	109	109	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A SUPERMARKET
PLACE_H1N1_WORK_F	110	110	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT THE WORKPLACE
PLACE_SEAS_CLIN_F	111	111	3	MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT A CLINIC OR HEALTH CENTER
PLACE_SEAS_DEPT_F	112	112	3	MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT THE HEALTH DEPARTMENT
PLACE_SEAS_DKNW_F	113	113	3	PLACE OF MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED UNKNOWN
PLACE_SEAS_DOCT_F	114	114	3	MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT A DOCTORS OFFICE
PLACE_SEAS_HOSP_F	115	115	3	MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT A HOSPITAL
PLACE_SEAS_MTRY_F	116	116	3	MOST RECENT SEASONAL VACCINE RECEIVED AT A MILITARY FACILITY
PLACE_SEAS_OTHM_F	117	117	3	MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT AN OTHER MEDICAL PLACE
PLACE_SEAS_OTHN_F	118	118	3	MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT AN OTHER NON-MEDICAL PLACE
PLACE_SEAS_PHRM_F	119	119	3	MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT A PHARMACY
PLACE_SEAS_REFD_F	120	120	3	PLACE OF MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED REFUSED
PLACE_SEAS_SCHL_F	121	121	3	MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT A SCHOOL
PLACE_SEAS_SCTR_F	122	122	3	MOST RECENT SEASONAL VACCINE RECEIVED AT A SENIOR CENTER
PLACE_SEAS_SMKT_F	123	123	3	MOST RECENT SEASONAL VACCINE RECEIVED AT A SUPERMARKET
PLACE_SEAS_WORK_F	124	124	3	MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT THE WORKPLACE

Variable Name	Begin Position	End Position	Section	Variable Label
Q23	125	126	3	OPINION: EFFECTIVENESS OF SEASONAL VACCINE
Q24	127	128	3	OPINION: RISK OF GETTING SICK WITH SEASONAL FLU WITHOUT VACCINE
Q24_B	129	130	3	OPINION: WORRY ABOUT GETTING SICK FROM THE SEASONAL VACCINE
REAS_NOH1N1_AHAD_F	131	131	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE ALREADY HAD H1N1
REAS_NOH1N1_ALLG_F	132	132	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE OF ALLERGIES
REAS_NOH1N1_CANT_F	133	133	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE TRIED BUT COULDN'T GET THE VACCINE
REAS_NOH1N1_COST_F	134	134	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE IT COSTS TOO MUCH
REAS_NOH1N1_DKNW_F	135	135	3	REASON H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED UNKNOWN
REAS_NOH1N1_DWRK_F	136	136	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE VACCINE DOESN'T WORK
REAS_NOH1N1_GOTO_F	137	137	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE UNSURE WHERE TO GO / WHO TO CALL
REAS_NOH1N1_NDOC_F	138	138	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE DOCTOR HASN'T RECOMMENDED IT
REAS_NOH1N1_NEVR_F	139	139	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE NEVER GETS FLU VACCINES / DOESN'T BELIEVE IN THEM
REAS_NOH1N1_NNDD_F	140	140	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE IT IS NOT NEEDED
REAS_NOH1N1_NOTA_F	141	141	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE VACCINE IS NOT AVAILABLE
REAS_NOH1N1_OTHR_F	142	142	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE OF ANOTHER REASON
REAS_NOH1N1_REFD_F	143	143	3	REASON H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED REFUSED
REAS_NOH1N1_SAVE_F	144	144	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE WOULD RATHER SAVE DOSE FOR SOMEONE WHO NEEDS IT MORE
REAS_NOH1N1_SEFF_F	145	145	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE OF SIDE EFFECTS WORRIES
REAS_NOH1N1_TIME_F	146	146	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE HASN'T GOTTEN TO IT YET / HASN'T HAD TIME
REAS_NOSEAS_AHAD_F	147	147	3	SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE HAS ALREADY GOTTEN THE FLU
REAS_NOSEAS_ALLG_F	148	148	3	SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE OF ALLERGIES
REAS_NOSEAS_CANT_F	149	149	3	SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE TRIED BUT COULDN'T GET THE VACCINE
REAS_NOSEAS_COST_F	150	150	3	SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE IT COSTS TOO MUCH
REAS_NOSEAS_DKNW_F	151	151	3	REASON SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED UNKNOWN
REAS_NOSEAS_DWRK_F	152	152	3	SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE VACCINE DOESN'T WORK
REAS_NOSEAS_GOTO_F	153	153	3	SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE UNSURE WHERE TO GO / WHO TO CALL

Variable Name	Begin Position	End Position	Section	Variable Label
REAS_NOSEAS_NDOC_F	154	154	3	SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE DOCTOR HASN'T RECOMMENDED IT
REAS_NOSEAS_NEVR_F	155	155	3	SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE NEVER GETS FLU VACCINES / DOESN'T BELIEVE IN THEM
REAS_NOSEAS_NNDD_F	156	156	3	SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE IT IS NOT NEEDED
REAS_NOSEAS_NOTA_F	157	157	3	SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE VACCINE IS NOT AVAILABLE
REAS_NOSEAS_OTHR_F	158	158	3	SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE OF ANOTHER REASON
REAS_NOSEAS_REFD_F	159	159	3	REASON SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED REFUSED
REAS_NOSEAS_SAVE_F	160	160	3	SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE WOULD RATHER SAVE DOSE FOR SOMEONE WHO NEEDS IT MORE
REAS_NOSEAS_SEFF_F	161	161	3	SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE OF SIDE EFFECTS WORRIES
REAS_NOSEAS_TIME_F	162	162	3	SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE HASN'T GOTTEN TO IT YET / HASN'T HAD TIME
DOCREC_BOTH_F	163	163	4	DOCTORS RECOMMENDATION FOR BOTH FLU VACCINES
DOCREC_DKNW_F	164	164	4	DOCTORS RECOMMENDATION UNKNOWN
DOCREC_H1N1_F	165	165	4	DOCTORS RECOMMENDATION FOR H1N1 VACCINE
DOCREC_NTHR_F	166	166	4	DOCTORS RECOMMENDATION FOR NEITHER H1N1 NOR SEASONAL VACCINE
DOCREC_REFD_F	167	167	4	DOCTORS RECOMMENDATION REFUSED
DOCREC_SEAS_F	168	168	4	DOCTORS RECOMMENDATION FOR SEASONAL VACCINE
ILI_DIAG_H1N1_F	169	169	4	DIAGNOSED WITH H1N1 WHEN TREATED FOR FEVER WITH COUGH OR SORE THROAT
ILI_DIAG_SEAS_F	170	170	4	DIAGNOSED WITH SEAS WHEN TREATED FOR FEVER WITH COUGH OR SORE THROAT
ILI_F	171	171	4	SICK WITH FEVER AND COUGH OR SORE THROAT IN PAST MONTH FLAG
ILI_OTHER_F	172	172	4	OTHER PEOPLE IN HOUSE WITH FEVER AND COUGH OR SORE THROAT FLAG
ILI_TIME_OFF	173	174	4	NUMBER OF DAYS OF SCHOOL OR WORK MISSED BECAUSE OF INFLUENZA-LIKE ILLNESS
ILI_TREAT_F	175	175	4	SICK WITH FEVER AND COUGH OR SORE THROAT IN PAST MONTH AND TREATED FLAG
PSL_1	176	177	4	ADULT WORKER IS ELIGIBLE FOR PAID SICK TIME OFF
PSL_2	178	179	4	ADULT WORKER CAN USE PAID SICK TIME OFF FOR SICK FAMILY MEMBER
Q9	180	181	4	HAS BEEN TO A DOCTOR/HOSPITAL/CLINIC SINCE AUGUST 2009
Q9_NUM	182	183	4	NUMBER OF TIMES SEEN DOCTOR SINCE AUGUST 2009
CHRONIC_MED_F	184	184	5	CHRONIC MEDICAL CONDITION FLAG
CLOSE_UNDER6MO_F	185	185	5	CLOSE CONTACT WITH CHILD UNDER 6 MONTHS FLAG

Variable Name	Begin Position	End Position	Section	Variable Label
HEALTH_WORKER_F	186	186	5	WORKS IN HEALTH CARE FIELD FLAG
PATIENT_CONTACT_F	187	187	5	DIRECT PATIENT CONTACT FLAG
AGEGRP	188	188	6	AGE GROUP
C_INSURE2	189	190	6	HEALTH INSURANCE COVERAGE IS MEDICAID OR SCHIP PROGRAM
EDUCATION_COMP	191	191	6	ADULT SELF-REPORTED EDUCATION LEVEL
HH_CHILD_R	192	192	6	NUMBER OF CHILDREN IN THE HOUSEHOLD: RECODE
HISP_I	193	193	6	HISPANIC OR LATINO?: IMPUTED
INC_CAT1	194	194	6	HOUSEHOLD INCOME CATEGORY
INC_POV	195	195	6	POVERTY STATUS OF HOUSEHOLD
INC_REF	196	199	6	REFERENCE YEAR FOR HOUSEHOLD INCOME
INSURE	200	201	6	HAS HEALTH INSURANCE COVERAGE
MARITAL	202	202	6	MARITAL STATUS
N_ADULT_R	203	203	6	NUMBER ADULTS IN THE HOUSEHOLD: RECODE
N_PEOPLE_R	204	204	6	NUMBER ADULTS IN THE HOUSEHOLD: RECODE
Q95	205	206	6	WORK STATUS
Q95_INDSTR	207	208	6	EMPLOYMENT INDUSTRY TYPE CODE
Q95_OCCPN	209	210	6	EMPLOYMENT OCCUPATION TYPE CODE
RACEETH4_I	211	211	6	FOUR-LEVEL RACE/ETHNICITY: IMPUTED
RACE_I_R	212	212	6	RACE WITH MULTIRACE CATEGORY: IMPUTED
RENT_OWN_R	213	214	6	IS HOME RENTED OR OWNED
SEX_I	215	215	6	GENDER OF PERSON: IMPUTED
CEN_REG	216	216	7	TRUE CENSUS REGION OF RESIDENCE (1=NORTHEAST 2=MIDWEST 3=SOUTH 4=WEST)
FLUWT	217	237	7	FINAL CUMULATIVE WEIGHT
HHS_REGION	238	239	7	HHS SURVEILLANCE REGION NUMBER
MSA3_I	240	240	7	3-CATEGORY MSA STATUS: IMPUTED
MSA_DEF	241	248	7	DATE OF CENSUS MSA DEFINITIONS USED TO CREATE MSA3_I
STATE	249	250	7	STATE OF RESIDENCE

SECTION 1: ADMINISTRATIVE VARIABLES

Variable: INT_MONTH Type: 0	Character			
Label: MONTH OF INTERVIEW	COMPLE	TION		
Notes:				
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
APR10	APR10	7452	10.5%	10.5%
DEC09	DEC09	7216	10.2%	10.2%
FEB10	FEB10	7009	9.9%	9.9%
JAN10	JAN10	9280	13.1%	13.1%
JUN10	JUN10	7375	10.4%	10.4%
MAR10	MAR10	7385	10.4%	10.4%
MAY10	MAY10	9053	12.8%	12.8%
NOV09	NOV09	8174	11.5%	11.5%
ОСТ09	OCT09	8000	11.3%	11.3%
SUBTOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: LANGUAGE Type: Numeric						
Label: LANGUAGE IN WHICH IN THE INTERVIEW WAS COMPLETED						
Notes:						
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
English	1	68315	96.3%	96.3%		
Spanish	2	1996	2.8%	2.8%		
Other Language	3	633	0.9%	0.9%		
SUBTOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: SAMP_DESIG Type: Character							
Label: SAMPLE DESIGNATION (LANDLINE VS CELL)							
Notes: 'FR' = landline telephone, 'l	Notes: 'FR' = landline telephone, 'FC' = cellular telephone						
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes			
Cell Phone	FC	14105	19.9%	19.9%			
Landline	FR	56839	80.1%	80.1%			
SUBTOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%			
RESERVED CODES:							
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%			

SECTION 1: ADMINISTRATIVE VARIABLES

Variable: SEQNUMHH Type: Character

Label: HOUSEHOLD IDENTIFIER

Notes: Randomly assigned sequential number

LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes

SUBTOTALS: 70944 100.0% 100.0%

RESERVED CODES:

TOTALS: 70944 100.0% 100.0%

Variable: SEQNUMP Type: Character

Label: PERSON IDENTIFIER

Notes: Equal to SEQNUMHH concatenated with 1 for adults, 2 for children

LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes

SUBTOTALS: 70944 100.0% 100.0%

RESERVED CODES:

TOTALS: 70944 100.0% 100.0%

Variable: SUBGROUP Type: Character

Label: SUBGROUP DESIGNATION (ADULT OR CHILD)

Notes: 'A' - Adult (18+yrs) 'C' - Child (6mos - 17yrs)						
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
Adult 18+ Years	A	56656	79.9%	79.9%		
Child 6 Months - 17 Years	C	14288	20.1%	20.1%		
SUBTOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: VACC1_H1N1_M Type: Numeric

Label: MONTH OF FIRST H1N1 VACCINATION

Notes: Missing if not vaccinated, if vaccination status is unknown,

or if vaccinated but the month of vaccination is unknown.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
January	1	2053	2.9%	12.8%
February	2	777	1.1%	4.8%
March	3	255	0.4%	1.6%
April	4	75	0.1%	0.5%
May	5	27	0.0%	0.2%
June	6	4	0.0%	0.0%
September	9	975	1.4%	6.1%
October	10	3720	5.2%	23.1%
November	11	4906	6.9%	30.5%
December	12	3284	4.6%	20.4%
SUBTOTALS:		16076	22.7%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		54868	77.3%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: VACC1_H1N1_T Type: Numeric

Label: TYPE OF FIRST H1N1 VACCINATION (DELIVERY MODE)

Notes: Missing if not vaccinated, if vaccination status is unknown,

or if vaccinated but the type of vaccination is unknown.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
Injection/Shot	1	14104	19.9%	83.8%
Nasal Spray/Mist	2	2734	3.9%	16.2%
SUBTOTALS:		16838	23.7%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		54106	76.3%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Label: YEAR OF FIRST H1N1 VACCINATION

Notes: Missing if not vaccinated, if vaccination status is unknown,

or if vaccinated but the year of vaccination is unknown.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
2009	2009	12885	18.2%	80.2%
2010	2010	3191	4.5%	19.8%
SUBTOTALS:		16076	22.7%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		54868	77.3%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: VACC1_SEAS_M Type: Numeric

Label: MONTH OF FIRST SEASONAL VACCINATION

Notes: Missing if not vaccinated, if vaccination status is unknown,

or if vaccinated but the month of vaccination is unknown.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
January	1	733	1.0%	2.4%	
February	2	316	0.4%	1.0%	
March	3	134	0.2%	0.4%	
April	4	46	0.1%	0.1%	
May	5	15	0.0%	0.0%	
June	6	6	0.0%	0.0%	
August	8	816	1.2%	2.6%	
September	9	7191	10.1%	23.2%	
October	10	14545	20.5%	46.9%	
November	11	5545	7.8%	17.9%	
December	12	1677	2.4%	5.4%	
SUBTOTALS:		31024	43.7%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		39920	56.3%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: VACC1_SEAS_T Type: Numeric

Label: TYPE OF FIRST SEASONAL VACCINATION (DELIVERY MODE)

Notes: Missing if not vaccinated, if vaccination status is unknown,

or if vaccinated but the type of vaccination is unknown.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
Injection/Shot	1	30378	42.8%	94.5%
Nasal Spray/Mist	2	1775	2.5%	5.5%
SUBTOTALS:		32153	45.3%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		38791	54.7%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: VACC1_SEAS_Y Type: Numeric

Label: YEAR OF FIRST SEASONAL VACCINATION

Notes: Missing if not vaccinated, if vaccination status is unknown,

or if vaccinated but the year of vaccination is unknown.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
2009	2009	29774	42.0%	96.0%
2010	2010	1250	1.8%	4.0%
SUBTOTALS:		31024	43.7%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		39920	56.3%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: VACC2_H1N1_M Type: Numeric

Label: MONTH OF SECOND H1N1 VACCINATION

Notes: Missing if not vaccinated twice, if vaccination status is unknown, or if vaccinated twice but the month of second vaccination is unknown.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
January	1	398	0.6%	22.7%
February	2	180	0.3%	10.3%
March	3	76	0.1%	4.3%
April	4	35	0.0%	2.0%
May	5	15	0.0%	0.9%
June	6	3	0.0%	0.2%
September	9	17	0.0%	1.0%
October	10	125	0.2%	7.1%
November	11	370	0.5%	21.1%
December	12	536	0.8%	30.5%

Variable: VACC2_H1N1_M Type: Numeric

Label: MONTH OF SECOND H1N1 VACCINATION

Notes: Missing if not vaccinated twice, if vaccination status is unknown, or if vaccinated twice but the month of second vaccination is unknown.

 LABEL
 VALUE
 COUNT
 PCT
 PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes

 SUBTOTALS:
 1755
 2.5%
 100.0%

 RESERVED CODES:
 69189
 97.5%
 n/a

 TOTALS:
 70944
 100.0%
 100.0%

Variable: VACC2_H1N1_T Type: Numeric

Label: TYPE OF SECOND H1N1 VACCINATION (DELIVERY MODE)

Notes: Missing if not vaccinated twice, if vaccination status is unknown, or if vaccinated twice but the type of second vaccination is unknown.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
Injection/Shot	1	1295	1.8%	68.9%
Nasal Spray/Mist	2	584	0.8%	31.1%
SUBTOTALS:		1879	2.6%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		69065	97.4%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: VACC2_H1N1_Y Type: Numeric

Label: YEAR OF SECOND H1N1 VACCINATION

Notes: Missing if not vaccinated twice, if vaccination status is unknown, or if vaccinated twice but the year of second vaccination is unknown.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
2009	2009	1048	1.5%	59.7%
2010	2010	707	1.0%	40.3%
SUBTOTALS:		1755	2.5%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		69189	97.5%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: VACC2_SEAS_M Type: Numeric

Label: MONTH OF SECOND SEASONAL VACCINATION

Notes: Missing if not vaccinated twice, if vaccination status is unknown, or if vaccinated twice but the month of second vaccination is unknown.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
January	1	42	0.1%	11.8%
February	2	22	0.0%	6.2%
March	3	10	0.0%	2.8%
April	4	6	0.0%	1.7%
May	5	2	0.0%	0.6%
August	8	2	0.0%	0.6%
September	9	18	0.0%	5.0%
October	10	71	0.1%	19.9%
November	11	110	0.2%	30.8%
December	12	74	0.1%	20.7%
SUBTOTALS:		357	0.5%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		70587	99.5%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: VACC2_SEAS_T Type: Numeric

Label: TYPE OF SECOND SEASONAL VACCINATION (DELIVERY MODE)

Notes: Missing if not vaccinated twice, if vaccination status is unknown, or if vaccinated twice but the type of second vaccination is unknown.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
Injection/Shot	1	333	0.5%	89.8%
Nasal Spray/Mist	2	38	0.1%	10.2%
SUBTOTALS:		371	0.5%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		70573	99.5%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: VACC2_SEAS_Y Type: Numeric Label: YEAR OF SECOND SEASONAL VACCINATION

Notes: Missing if not vaccinated twice, if vaccination status is unknown,

or if vaccinated twice but the year of second vaccination is unknown.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
2009	2009	275	0.4%	77.0%
2010	2010	82	0.1%	23.0%
SUBTOTALS:		357	0.5%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		70587	99.5%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: VACC_H1N1_COUNT Type: Numeric						
Label: NUMBER OF H1N1 FLU VACCINATIONS						
Notes:						
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
0	0	53471	75.4%	76.0%		
1	1	14999	21.1%	21.3%		
2	2	1899	2.7%	2.7%		
SUBTOTALS:		70369	99.2%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Missing	•	575	0.8%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: VACC_H1N1_F Type: Numeric						
Label: H1N1 FLU VACCINATION INDICATOR						
Notes:						
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
No	0	53471	75.4%	75.8%		
Yes	1	17069	24.1%	24.2%		
SUBTOTALS:		70540	99.4%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Missing		404	0.6%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: VACC_PNEU_COUNT Type: Numeric						
Label: NUMBER OF PPV23 VACCINE DOSES RECEIVED AS AN ADULT						
Notes:						
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
0	0	35751	50.4%	67.6%		
1	1	11424	16.1%	21.6%		
2	2	4389	6.2%	8.3%		
3	3	1331	1.9%	2.5%		
SUBTOTALS:		52895	74.6%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Missing		18049	25.4%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: VACC_PNEU_F Type: Numeric						
Label: RECEIVED PPV23 VACCINE AS AN ADULT						
Notes:						
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
No	0	35751	50.4%	66.7%		
Yes	1	17868	25.2%	33.3%		
SUBTOTALS:		53619	75.6%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Missing		17325	24.4%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: VACC_SEAS_COUNT Type: Numeric						
Label: NUMBER OF SEASONAL FLU VACCINATIONS Notes: Allowed to be greater than 1 only for children under 9 years of age.						
LABEL	LABEL VALUE COUNT PCT PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes					
0	0	38291	54.0%	54.3%		
1	1	31830	44.9%	45.2%		
2	2	377	0.5%	0.5%		
SUBTOTALS:		70498	99.4%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Missing		446	0.6%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: VACC_SEAS_F Type: Numeric						
Label: SEASONAL FLU VACCINATION INDICATOR						
Notes:						
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
No	0	38291	54.0%	54.3%		
Yes	1	32252	45.5%	45.7%		
SUBTOTALS:		70543	99.4%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Missing		401	0.6%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: B_H1N1_ANTIV Type: Numeric Label: BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: TAKING ANTIVIRAL MEDICATIONS Notes: Available for adults only. LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes 0 75.7% No 53689 95.1% 1 2792 4.9% Yes 3.9% **SUBTOTALS:** 56481 79.6% 100.0% **RESERVED CODES:** Missing 14463 20.4% n/a 70944 100.0% **TOTALS:** 100.0%

Variable: **B_H1N1_AVOID** Type: Numeric

Label: BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR:

AVOID CLOSE CONTACT WITH OTHERS WITH FLULIKE SYMPTOMS

Notes: Available for adults only.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	15363	21.7%	27.3%
Yes	1	40831	57.6%	72.7%
SUBTOTALS:		56194	79.2%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		14750	20.8%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: B_H1N1_FMASK Type: Numeric

Label: BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: BOUGHT A FACE MASK

Notes: Available for adults only.

1 totes: 11 tunuble for undies only.				
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	52694	74.3%	93.1%
Yes	1	3921	5.5%	6.9%
SUBTOTALS:		56615	79.8%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		14329	20.2%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: B_H1N1_HANDS Type: Numeric							
Label: BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: WASHING HANDS							
Notes: Available for adults only.	Notes: Available for adults only.						
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes			
No	0	9888	13.9%	17.5%			
Yes	1	46671	65.8%	82.5%			
SUBTOTALS:		56559	79.7%	100.0%			
RESERVED CODES:							
Missing		14385	20.3%	n/a			
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%			

Variable: B_H1N1_LARGE Type: Numeric					
Label: BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: REDUCED TIME AT LARGE GATHERINGS					
Notes: Available for adults only.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	36422	51.3%	64.5%	
Yes	1	20064	28.3%	35.5%	
SUBTOTALS:		56486	79.6%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		14458	20.4%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: B_H1N1_RCONT Type: Numeric Label: BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: REDUCED CONTACT OUTSIDE THE HOME Notes: Available for adults only.				
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	37369	52.7%	66.2%
Yes	1	19105	26.9%	33.8%
SUBTOTALS:		56474	79.6%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		14470	20.4%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: **B_H1N1_TOUCH Type: Numeric** Label: BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: AVOID TOUCHING EYES, NOSE, OR MOUTH **Notes: Available for adults only.** LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes 0 18053 25.4% 32.0% No 1 68.0% Yes 38321 54.0% **SUBTOTALS:** 56374 79.5% 100.0% **RESERVED CODES:** Missing 14570 20.5% n/a **TOTALS:** 70944 100.0% 100.0%

Variable: CONCERN_DKNW_F **Type: Numeric** Label: H1N1 CONCERN LEVEL UNKNOWN Notes: Available for adults only. LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes 0 99.7% No 56490 79.6% 1 0.3% Yes 166 0.2% **SUBTOTALS:** 79.9% 100.0% 56656 **RESERVED CODES:** Missing 14288 20.1% n/a 70944 TOTALS: 100.0% 100.0%

Variable: CONCERN_NONE_F Type: Numeric					
Label: NOT AT ALL CONCERNED ABOUT H1N1 FLU					
Notes: Available for adults only.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	49750	70.1%	87.8%	
Yes	1	6906	9.7%	12.2%	
SUBTOTALS:		56656	79.9%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing	•	14288	20.1%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: CONCERN_NOTV_F	Type: Nun	neric				
Label: NOT VERY CONCERNED ABOUT H1N1 FLU						
Notes: Available for adults only.						
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
No	0	39369	55.5%	69.5%		
Yes	1	17287	24.4%	30.5%		
SUBTOTALS:		56656	79.9%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Missing		14288	20.1%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: CONCERN_REFD_F	Type: Numeric				
Label: H1N1 CONCERN LEVEL REFUSED					
Notes: Available for adults only.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	56615	79.8%	99.9%	
Yes	1	41	0.1%	0.1%	
SUBTOTALS:		56656	79.9%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		14288	20.1%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: CONCERN_SOME_F	Type: Nur	neric			
Label: SOMEWHAT CONCERNED ABOUT H1N1 FLU					
Notes: Available for adults only.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	34087	48.0%	60.2%	
Yes	1	22569	31.8%	39.8%	
SUBTOTALS:		56656	79.9%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		14288	20.1%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: CONCERN_VERY_F Type: Numeric					
Label: VERY CONCERNED ABOUT H1N1 FLU					
Notes: Available for adults only.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	46969	66.2%	82.9%	
Yes	1	9687	13.7%	17.1%	
SUBTOTALS:		56656	79.9%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		14288	20.1%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: HQ23 Type: Characte	r				
Label: OPINION: EFFECTIVENESS OF H1N1 VACCINE					
Notes: Available for adults only.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
Very Effective	01	15101	21.3%	33.1%	
Somewhat Effective	02	24791	34.9%	54.3%	
Not Very Effective	03	3875	5.5%	8.5%	
Not At All Effective	04	1923	2.7%	4.2%	
SUBTOTALS:		45690	64.4%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Don't Know	77	10106	14.2%	n/a	
Refused	99	221	0.3%	n/a	
Missing		14927	21.0%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: HQ24 Type: Character						
Label: OPINION: RISK OF GETTING SICK WITH H1N1 FLU WITHOUT VACCINE						
Notes: Available for adults only.	Notes: Available for adults only.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
Very High	01	3641	5.1%	6.8%		
Somewhat High	02	11290	15.9%	21.2%		
Somewhat Low	03	20994	29.6%	39.4%		
Very Low	04	17360	24.5%	32.6%		
SUBTOTALS:		53285	75.1%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Don't Know	77	2524	3.6%	n/a		
Refused	99	121	0.2%	n/a		

Variable: HQ24 Type: Character

Label: OPINION: RISK OF GETTING SICK WITH H1N1 FLU WITHOUT VACCINE

Notes: Available for adults only.

TOTALS: 70944 100.0% 100.0%

Variable: HQ24_B Type: Character

Label: OPINION: WORRY ABOUT GETTING SICK FROM THE H1N1 VACCINE

Notes: Available for adults only.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
Very Worried	01	4576	6.5%	8.2%
Somewhat Worried	02	12484	17.6%	22.5%
Not Very Worried	03	19390	27.3%	35.0%
Not At All Worried	04	19018	26.8%	34.3%
SUBTOTALS:		55468	78.2%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Don't Know	77	335	0.5%	n/a
Refused	99	49	0.1%	n/a
Missing		15092	21.3%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: INT_H1N1_DKNW_F Type: Numeric

Label: INTENT TO GET H1N1 VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD) UNKNOWN

Notes: Available for adults and children not yet vaccinated at the time of interview.

1 votes. It valuable for additional and contained for vaccinated at the time of interviews					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	52941	74.6%	98.3%	
Yes	1	926	1.3%	1.7%	
SUBTOTALS:		53867	75.9%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		17077	24.1%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: INT_H1N1_DNOT_F Type: Numeric

Label: DEFINITELY NO INTENT TO GET H1N1 VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)

Notes: Available for adults and children not yet vaccinated at the time of interview.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	36099	50.9%	67.0%
Yes	1	17768	25.0%	33.0%
SUBTOTALS:		53867	75.9%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		17077	24.1%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: INT_H1N1_DYES_F Type: Numeric

Label: DEFINITE INTENT TO GET H1N1 VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)

Notes: Available for adults and children not yet vaccinated at the time of interview.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	48628	68.5%	90.3%
Yes	1	5239	7.4%	9.7%
SUBTOTALS:		53867	75.9%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		17077	24.1%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: INT_H1N1_PNOT_F Type: Numeric

Label: IMPROBABLE INTENT TO GET H1N1 VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)

Notes: Available for adults and children not yet vaccinated at the time of interview.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	34082	48.0%	63.3%
Yes	1	19785	27.9%	36.7%
SUBTOTALS:		53867	75.9%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		17077	24.1%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: INT_H1N1_PYES_F Type: Numeric					
Label: PROBABLE INTENT TO GET H1N1 VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)					
Notes: Available for adults and children not yet vaccinated at the time of interview.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	43790	61.7%	81.3%	
Yes	1	10077	14.2%	18.7%	
SUBTOTALS:		53867	75.9%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		17077	24.1%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: INT_H1N1_REFD_F Type: Numeric					
Label: INTENT TO GET H1N1 VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD) REFUSED					
Notes: Available for adults and children not yet vaccinated at the time of interview.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	53795	75.8%	99.9%	
Yes	1	72	0.1%	0.1%	
SUBTOTALS:		53867	75.9%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		17077	24.1%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: INT_NEXT_DKNW_F Type: Numeric						
Label: INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE NEXT SEASON (2010) UNKNOWN						
Notes: Added to the survey in quan	Notes: Added to the survey in quarter 2 of 2010.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
No	0	21642	30.5%	99.2%		
Yes	1	183	0.3%	0.8%		
SUBTOTALS:		21825	30.8%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Missing		49119	69.2%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

n/a

100.0%

SECTION 3: KNOWLEDGE, ATTITUDES AND PRACTICES VARIABLES

Variable: INT_NEXT_DNOT_F Type: Numeric Label: DEFINITELY NO INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE NEXT SEASON (2010) Notes: Added to the survey in quarter 2 of 2010. LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes 0 No 18365 25.9% 84.1% 1 15.9% Yes 3460 4.9% **SUBTOTALS:** 21825 30.8% 100.0% **RESERVED CODES:**

49119

70944

69.2%

100.0%

Missing

TOTALS:

Type: Numeric Variable: INT_NEXT_DYES_F Label: DEFINITE INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE NEXT SEASON (2010) Notes: Added to the survey in quarter 2 of 2010. LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes 0 No 13246 18.7% 60.7% 1 39.3% Yes 8579 12.1% **SUBTOTALS:** 100.0% 21825 30.8% **RESERVED CODES:** Missing 49119 69.2% n/a 100.0% **TOTALS:** 70944 100.0%

Variable: INT_NEXT_PNOT_F Type: Numeric					
Label: IMPROBABLE INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE NEXT SEASON (2010)					
Notes: Added to the survey in quarter 2 of 2010.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	17426	24.6%	79.8%	
Yes	1	4399	6.2%	20.2%	
SUBTOTALS:		21825	30.8%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		49119	69.2%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: INT_NEXT_PYES_F **Type: Numeric** Label: PROBABLE INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE NEXT SEASON (2010) Notes: Added to the survey in quarter 2 of 2010. LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes 0 No 23.5% 76.3% 16648 1 5177 7.3% 23.7% Yes **SUBTOTALS:** 21825 30.8% 100.0% **RESERVED CODES:** Missing 49119 69.2% n/a **TOTALS:** 70944 100.0% 100.0%

Variable: INT_NEXT_REFD_F Type: Numeric Label: INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE NEXT SEASON (2010) REFUSED Notes: Added to the survey in quarter 2 of 2010. LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes 0 99.9% No 21798 30.7% 1 27 Yes 0.0% 0.1% **SUBTOTALS:** 21825 30.8% 100.0% **RESERVED CODES:** Missing 49119 69.2% n/a 100.0% **TOTALS:** 70944 100.0%

Variable: INT_SEAS_DKNW_F Type: Numeric					
Label: INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD) UNKNOWN					
Notes: Available for adults and children not yet vaccinated at the time of interview.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	38313	54.0%	99.2%	
Yes	1	306	0.4%	0.8%	
SUBTOTALS:		38619	54.4%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		32325	45.6%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: INT_SEAS_DNOT_F Type: Numeric

Label: DEFINITELY NO INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)

Notes: Available for adults and children not yet vaccinated at the time of interview.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	23109	32.6%	59.8%
Yes	1	15510	21.9%	40.2%
SUBTOTALS:		38619	54.4%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		32325	45.6%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: INT_SEAS_DYES_F Type: Numeric

Label: DEFINITE INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)

Notes: Available for adults and children not yet vaccinated at the time of interview.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	35177	49.6%	91.1%
Yes	1	3442	4.9%	8.9%
SUBTOTALS:		38619	54.4%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		32325	45.6%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: INT_SEAS_PNOT_F Type: Numeric

Label: IMPROBABLE INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)

Notes: Available for adults and children not yet vaccinated at the time of interview.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	25031	35.3%	64.8%
Yes	1	13588	19.2%	35.2%
SUBTOTALS:		38619	54.4%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		32325	45.6%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: INT_SEAS_PYES_F Type: Numeric						
Label: PROBABLE INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)						
Notes: Available for adults and chi	Notes: Available for adults and children not yet vaccinated at the time of interview.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
No	0	32880	46.3%	85.1%		
Yes	1	5739	8.1%	14.9%		
SUBTOTALS:		38619	54.4%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Missing		32325	45.6%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: INT_SEAS_REFD_F Type: Numeric Label: INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD) REFUSED				
Notes: Available for adults and children not yet vaccinated at the time of interview.				
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	38585	54.4%	99.9%
Yes	1	34	0.0%	0.1%
SUBTOTALS:		38619	54.4%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		32325	45.6%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: KNOW_H1N1_ALOT_F Type: Numeric						
Label: A LOT OF KNOWLEDGE ABOUT H1N1 FLU						
Notes: Available for adults only.						
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
No	0	36657	51.7%	64.7%		
Yes	1	19999	28.2%	35.3%		
SUBTOTALS:		56656	79.9%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Missing	•	14288	20.1%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: KNOW_H1N1_DKNW_F Type: Numeric Label: KNOWLEDGE LEVEL ABOUT H1N1 FLU UNKNOWN Notes: Available for adults only. LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes 0 56433 79.5% No 99.6% 1 223 Yes 0.3% 0.4% SUBTOTALS: 56656 79.9% 100.0% **RESERVED CODES:** Missing 14288 20.1% n/a TOTALS: 70944 100.0% 100.0%

Variable: KNOW_H1N1_LITL_F Type: Numeric Label: A LITTLE KNOWLEDGE ABOUT H1N1 FLU Notes: Available for adults only. LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes No 0 25650 36.2% 45.3% 1 43.7% Yes 31006 54.7% SUBTOTALS: 56656 79.9% 100.0% **RESERVED CODES:** Missing 14288 20.1% n/a 100.0% **TOTALS:** 70944 100.0%

Variable: KNOW_H1N1_NONE_F **Type: Numeric** Label: NO KNOWLEDGE ABOUT H1N1 FLU **Notes: Available for adults only.** LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes 0 72.3% No 51271 90.5% 1 Yes 5385 7.6% 9.5% SUBTOTALS: 56656 79.9% 100.0% **RESERVED CODES:** Missing 14288 20.1% n/a 70944 100.0% 100.0% TOTALS:

Variable: KNOW_H1N1_REFD_F Type: Numeric Label: KNOWLEDGE LEVEL ABOUT H1N1 FLU REFUSED **Notes: Available for adults only.** LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes 0 79.8% 99.9% 56613 No Yes 1 43 0.1% 0.1% **SUBTOTALS:** 56656 79.9% 100.0% **RESERVED CODES:** Missing 14288 20.1% n/a TOTALS: 70944 100.0% 100.0%

Variable: PLACE_H1N1_CLIN_F Type: Numeric Label: MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A CLINIC OR HEALTH CENTER Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding. LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes No 0 13993 19.7% 81.9% 3083 Yes 1 4.3% 18.1% 100.0% **SUBTOTALS:** 24.1% 17076 **RESERVED CODES:** Missing 53868 75.9% n/a 70944 **TOTALS:** 100.0% 100.0%

Variable: PLACE_H1N1_DEPT_F Type: Numeric					
Label: MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT THE HEALTH DEPARTMENT					
Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	${\bf PCT. Excluding. Reserve. Codes}$	
No	0	15488	21.8%	90.7%	
Yes	1	1588	2.2%	9.3%	
SUBTOTALS:		17076	24.1%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		53868	75.9%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: PLACE_H1N1_DKNW_F Type: Numeric Label: PLACE OF MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED UNKNOWN Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding. LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes 0 17043 24.0% 99.8% No Yes 1 33 0.0% 0.2% 24.1% 100.0% **SUBTOTALS:** 17076 **RESERVED CODES:** Missing 53868 75.9% n/a 70944 100.0% **TOTALS:** 100.0%

Variable: PLACE_H1N1_DOCT_F Type: Numeric					
Label: MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A DOCTORS OFFICE					
Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	12535	17.7%	73.4%	
Yes	1	4541	6.4%	26.6%	
SUBTOTALS:		17076	24.1%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		53868	75.9%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: PLACE_H1N1_HOSP_F Type: Numeric					
Label: MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A HOSPITAL					
Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	15486	21.8%	90.7%	
Yes	1	1590	2.2%	9.3%	
SUBTOTALS:		17076	24.1%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		53868	75.9%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: PLACE_H1N1_MTRY_F Type: Numeric					
Label: MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A MILITARY FACILITY					
Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	17059	24.0%	99.9%	
Yes	1	17	0.0%	0.1%	
SUBTOTALS:		17076	24.1%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		53868	75.9%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: PLACE_H1N1_OTHM_F Type: Numeric					
Label: MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT AN OTHER MEDICAL PLACE					
Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	16737	23.6%	98.0%	
Yes	1	339	0.5%	2.0%	
SUBTOTALS:		17076	24.1%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		53868	75.9%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: PLACE_H1N1_OTHN_F Type: Numeric					
Label: MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE	E RECEIVI	ED AT AN	OTHER:	NON-MEDICAL PLACE	
Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	16005	22.6%	93.7%	
Yes	1	1071	1.5%	6.3%	
SUBTOTALS:		17076	24.1%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		53868	75.9%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: PLACE_H1N1_PHRM_F Type: Numeric					
Label: MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A PHARMACY					
Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	15744	22.2%	92.2%	
Yes	1	1332	1.9%	7.8%	
SUBTOTALS:		17076	24.1%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		53868	75.9%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: PLACE_H1N1_REFD_F Type: Numeric					
Label: PLACE OF MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED REFUSED					
Notes: Available for vaccinated ad	ults and chi	ildren. Refl	ects back	coding.	
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	17073	24.1%	100.0%	
Yes	1	3	0.0%	0.0%	
SUBTOTALS:		17076	24.1%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		53868	75.9%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: PLACE_H1N1_SCHL_F Type: Numeric						
Label: MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A SCHOOL						
Notes: Available for vaccinated ad	Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
No	0	14985	21.1%	87.8%		
Yes	1	2091	2.9%	12.2%		
SUBTOTALS:		17076	24.1%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Missing		53868	75.9%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: PLACE_H1N1_SCTR_F Type: Numeric					
Label: MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A SENIOR CENTER					
Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding.					
LABEL VALUE COUNT PCT PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes					
No	0	17065	24.1%	99.9%	
Yes	1	11	0.0%	0.1%	
SUBTOTALS:		17076	24.1%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		53868	75.9%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: PLACE_H1N1_SMKT_F Type: Numeric					
Label: MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A SUPERMARKET					
Notes: Available for vaccinated ad	ults and chi	ldren. Refl	ects back	coding.	
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	17059	24.0%	99.9%	
Yes	1	17	0.0%	0.1%	
SUBTOTALS:		17076	24.1%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		53868	75.9%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: PLACE_H1N1_WORK_F Type: Numeric					
Label: MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT THE WORKPLACE					
Notes: Available for vaccinated add	ults and chi	ildren. Refl	ects back	coding.	
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	15716	22.2%	92.0%	
Yes	1	1360	1.9%	8.0%	
SUBTOTALS:		17076	24.1%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		53868	75.9%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: PLACE_SEAS_CLIN_F Type: Numeric						
Label: MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT A CLINIC OR HEALTH CENTER						
Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding.						
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
No	0	27439	38.7%	85.1%		
Yes	1	4793	6.8%	14.9%		
SUBTOTALS:		32232	45.4%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Missing		38712	54.6%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: PLACE_SEAS_DEPT_F Type: Numeric					
Label: MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT THE HEALTH DEPARTMENT					
Notes: Available for vaccinated ad	ults and chi	ldren. Refle	ects back	coding.	
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	30945	43.6%	96.0%	
Yes	1	1287	1.8%	4.0%	
SUBTOTALS:		32232	45.4%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		38712	54.6%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: PLACE_SEAS_DKNW_F Type: Numeric						
Label: PLACE OF MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED UNKNOWN						
Notes: Available for vaccinated add	Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
No	0	32176	45.4%	99.8%		
Yes	1	56	0.1%	0.2%		
SUBTOTALS:		32232	45.4%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Missing		38712	54.6%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: PLACE_SEAS_DOCT_F Type: Numeric					
Label: MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT A DOCTORS OFFICE					
Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	20050	28.3%	62.2%	
Yes	1	12182	17.2%	37.8%	
SUBTOTALS:		32232	45.4%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		38712	54.6%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: PLACE_SEAS_HOSP_F Type: Numeric						
Label: MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT A HOSPITAL						
Notes: Available for vaccinated ad	ults and chi	ildren. Refl	ects back	coding.		
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
No	0	29534	41.6%	91.6%		
Yes	1	2698	3.8%	8.4%		
SUBTOTALS:		32232	45.4%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Missing		38712	54.6%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: PLACE_SEAS_MTRY_F Type: Numeric					
Label: MOST RECENT SEASONAL VACCINE RECEIVED AT A MILITARY FACILITY					
Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	32217	45.4%	100.0%	
Yes	1	15	0.0%	0.0%	
SUBTOTALS:		32232	45.4%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		38712	54.6%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: PLACE_SEAS_OTHM_F Type: Numeric Label: MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT AN OTHER MEDICAL PLACE Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding. LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes 0 44.6% 98.1% No 31631 1 601 Yes 0.8% 1.9% **SUBTOTALS:** 32232 45.4% 100.0% **RESERVED CODES:** Missing 38712 54.6% n/a

70944

100.0%

100.0%

Variable: PLACE_SEAS_OTHN_F Type: Numeric

Label:

TOTALS:

MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT AN OTHER NON-MEDICAL PLACE

Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	30304	42.7%	94.0%
Yes	1	1928	2.7%	6.0%
SUBTOTALS:		32232	45.4%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		38712	54.6%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: PLACE_SEAS_PHRM_F Type: Numeric

Label: MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT A PHARMACY

Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	28341	39.9%	87.9%
Yes	1	3891	5.5%	12.1%
SUBTOTALS:		32232	45.4%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		38712	54.6%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: PLACE_SEAS_REFD_F Type: Numeric Label: PLACE OF MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED REFUSED Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding. LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes 0 32228 100.0% No 45.4% 1 4 0.0% 0.0% Yes 100.0% **SUBTOTALS:** 32232 45.4% **RESERVED CODES:** Missing 38712 54.6% n/a TOTALS: 70944 100.0% 100.0%

Variable: PLACE_SEAS_SCHL_F Type: Numeric						
Label: MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT A SCHOOL						
Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding.						
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
No	0	31395	44.3%	97.4%		
Yes	1	837	1.2%	2.6%		
SUBTOTALS:		32232	45.4%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Missing		38712	54.6%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: PLACE_SEAS_SCTR_F Type: Numeric					
Label: MOST RECENT SEASONAL VACCINE RECEIVED AT A SENIOR CENTER					
Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	32197	45.4%	99.9%	
Yes	1	35	0.0%	0.1%	
SUBTOTALS:		32232	45.4%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		38712	54.6%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: PLACE_SEAS_SMKT_F Type: Numeric						
Label: MOST RECENT SEASONAL VACCINE RECEIVED AT A SUPERMARKET						
Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding.						
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
No	0	32187	45.4%	99.9%		
Yes	1	45	0.1%	0.1%		
SUBTOTALS:		32232	45.4%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Missing		38712	54.6%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: PLACE_SEAS_WORK_F Type: Numeric Label: MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT THE WORKPLACE					
Notes: Available for vaccinated adults and children. Reflects backcoding.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	28372	40.0%	88.0%	
Yes	1	3860	5.4%	12.0%	
SUBTOTALS:		32232	45.4%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		38712	54.6%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: Q23 Type: Character					
Label: OPINION: EFFECTIVENESS OF SEASONAL VACCINE					
Notes: Available for adults only.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
Very Effective	01	21151	29.8%	40.0%	
Somewhat Effective	02	24489	34.5%	46.3%	
Not Very Effective	03	4772	6.7%	9.0%	
Not At All Effective	04	2520	3.6%	4.8%	
SUBTOTALS:		52932	74.6%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Don't Know	77	2718	3.8%	n/a	
Refused	99	108	0.2%	n/a	
Missing		15186	21.4%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: Q24 **Type: Character** Label: OPINION: RISK OF GETTING SICK WITH SEASONAL FLU WITHOUT VACCINE Notes: Available for adults only. LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes Very High 01 6157 8.7% 11.4% Somewhat High 02 22.7% 29.8% 16127 Somewhat Low 03 19094 26.9% 35.3% Very Low 04 12650 17.8% 23.4% **SUBTOTALS:** 54028 100.0% 76.2% **RESERVED CODES:** Don't Know 77 2.1% 1514 n/a 99 Refused 108 0.2% n/a Missing 15294 21.6% n/a **TOTALS:** 70944 100.0% 100.0%

Variable: Q24_B Type: Character

Label: OPINION: WORRY ABOUT GETTING SICK FROM THE SEASONAL VACCINE

Notes: Available for adults only.				
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
Very Worried	01	3719	5.2%	6.7%
Somewhat Worried	02	10377	14.6%	18.8%
Not Very Worried	03	16379	23.1%	29.6%
Not At All Worried	04	24816	35.0%	44.9%
SUBTOTALS:		55291	77.9%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Don't Know	77	202	0.3%	n/a
Refused	99	50	0.1%	n/a
Missing		15401	21.7%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOH1N1_AHAD_F Type: Numeric

Label: H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE ALREADY HAD H1N1

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	41666	58.7%	97.8%
Yes	1	937	1.3%	2.2%
SUBTOTALS:		42603	60.1%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		28341	39.9%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOH1N1_ALLG_F Type: Numeric

Label: H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE OF ALLERGIES

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	42126	59.4%	98.9%
Yes	1	477	0.7%	1.1%
SUBTOTALS:		42603	60.1%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		28341	39.9%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOH1N1_CANT_F Type: Numeric

Label:

H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE TRIED BUT COULDN'T GET THE VACCINE

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	42161	59.4%	99.0%
Yes	1	442	0.6%	1.0%
SUBTOTALS:		42603	60.1%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		28341	39.9%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOH1N1_COST_F Type: Numeric

Label: H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE IT COSTS TOO MUCH

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	41916	59.1%	98.4%
Yes	1	687	1.0%	1.6%
SUBTOTALS:		42603	60.1%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		28341	39.9%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOH1N1_DKNW_F Type: Numeric

Label: REASON H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED UNKNOWN

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	41926	59.1%	98.4%
Yes	1	677	1.0%	1.6%
SUBTOTALS:		42603	60.1%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		28341	39.9%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOH1N1_DWRK_F Type: Numeric

Label: H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE VACCINE DOESN'T WORK

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	41890	59.0%	98.3%
Yes	1	713	1.0%	1.7%
SUBTOTALS:		42603	60.1%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		28341	39.9%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOH1N1_GOTO_F Type: Numeric

Label:

H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE UNSURE WHERE TO GO / WHO TO CALL

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	42142	59.4%	98.9%
Yes	1	461	0.6%	1.1%
SUBTOTALS:		42603	60.1%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		28341	39.9%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOH1N1_NDOC_F Type: Numeric

Label:

H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE DOCTOR HASN'T RECOMMENDED IT

Notes

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	42487	59.9%	99.7%
Yes	1	116	0.2%	0.3%
SUBTOTALS:		42603	60.1%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		28341	39.9%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOH1N1_NEVR_F Type: Numeric

Label:

H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE NEVER GETS FLU VACCINES / DOESN'T BELIEVE IN THEM

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	42417	59.8%	99.6%
Yes	1	186	0.3%	0.4%
SUBTOTALS:		42603	60.1%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				

Variable: REAS_NOH1N1_NEVR_F Type: Numeric

Label:

H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE NEVER GETS FLU VACCINES / DOESN'T BELIEVE IN THEM

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

 LABEL
 VALUE
 COUNT
 PCT
 PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes

 Missing
 .
 28341
 39.9%
 n/a

 TOTALS:
 70944
 100.0%
 100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOH1N1_NNDD_F Type: Numeric

Label: H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE IT IS NOT NEEDED

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	32653	46.0%	76.6%
Yes	1	9950	14.0%	23.4%
SUBTOTALS:		42603	60.1%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		28341	39.9%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOH1N1_NOTA_F Type: Numeric

Label: H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE VACCINE IS NOT AVAILABLE

Notes

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	37648	53.1%	88.4%
Yes	1	4955	7.0%	11.6%
SUBTOTALS:		42603	60.1%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		28341	39.9%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOH1N1_OTHR_F Type: Numeric

Label: H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE OF ANOTHER REASON

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	28378	40.0%	66.6%
Yes	1	14225	20.1%	33.4%
SUBTOTALS:		42603	60.1%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		28341	39.9%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOH1N1_REFD_F Type: Numeric

Label: REASON H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED REFUSED

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	42515	59.9%	99.8%
Yes	1	88	0.1%	0.2%
SUBTOTALS:		42603	60.1%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		28341	39.9%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOH1N1_SAVE_F Type: Numeric

Label:

H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE WOULD RATHER SAVE DOSE FOR SOMEONE WHO NEEDS IT MORE

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	42389	59.7%	99.5%
Yes	1	214	0.3%	0.5%
SUBTOTALS:		42603	60.1%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		28341	39.9%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOH1N1_SEFF_F Type: Numeric

Label: H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE OF SIDE EFFECTS WORRIES

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	${\bf PCT. Excluding. Reserve. Codes}$
No	0	36775	51.8%	86.3%
Yes	1	5828	8.2%	13.7%
SUBTOTALS:		42603	60.1%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		28341	39.9%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOH1N1_TIME_F Type: Numeric

Label:

H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE HASN'T GOTTEN TO IT YET / HASN'T HAD TIME

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	39956	56.3%	93.8%
Yes	1	2647	3.7%	6.2%
SUBTOTALS:		42603	60.1%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		28341	39.9%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOSEAS_AHAD_F Type: Numeric

Label:

SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE HAS ALREADY GOTTEN THE FLU

Notes

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	31925	45.0%	100.0%
Yes	1	9	0.0%	0.0%
SUBTOTALS:		31934	45.0%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				

Variable: REAS_NOSEAS_AHAD_F Type: Numeric

Label:

SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE HAS ALREADY GOTTEN THE FLU

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

Variable: REAS_NOSEAS_ALLG_F Type: Numeric

Label: SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE OF ALLERGIES

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	31397	44.3%	98.3%
Yes	1	537	0.8%	1.7%
SUBTOTALS:		31934	45.0%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		39010	55.0%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOSEAS_CANT_F Type: Numeric

Label:

SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE TRIED BUT COULDN'T GET THE VACCINE

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	31679	44.7%	99.2%
Yes	1	255	0.4%	0.8%
SUBTOTALS:		31934	45.0%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		39010	55.0%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOSEAS_COST_F Type: Numeric

Label: SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE IT COSTS TOO MUCH

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	31347	44.2%	98.2%
Yes	1	587	0.8%	1.8%
SUBTOTALS:		31934	45.0%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		39010	55.0%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOSEAS_DKNW_F Type: Numeric

Label: REASON SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED UNKNOWN

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	31449	44.3%	98.5%
Yes	1	485	0.7%	1.5%
SUBTOTALS:		31934	45.0%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		39010	55.0%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOSEAS_DWRK_F Type: Numeric

Label: SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE VACCINE DOESN'T WORK

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	31149	43.9%	97.5%
Yes	1	785	1.1%	2.5%
SUBTOTALS:		31934	45.0%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		39010	55.0%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOSEAS_GOTO_F Type: Numeric

Label:

SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE UNSURE WHERE TO GO / WHO TO CALL

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	31643	44.6%	99.1%
Yes	1	291	0.4%	0.9%
SUBTOTALS:		31934	45.0%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		39010	55.0%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOSEAS_NDOC_F Type: Numeric

Label:

SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE DOCTOR HASN'T RECOMMENDED IT

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	31872	44.9%	99.8%
Yes	1	62	0.1%	0.2%
SUBTOTALS:		31934	45.0%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		39010	55.0%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOSEAS_NEVR_F Type: Numeric

Label:

SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE NEVER GETS FLU

VACCINES / DOESN'T BELIEVE IN THEM

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	31730	44.7%	99.4%
Yes	1	204	0.3%	0.6%
SUBTOTALS:		31934	45.0%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		39010	55.0%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOSEAS_NNDD_F Type: Numeric

Label: SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE IT IS NOT NEEDED

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	22819	32.2%	71.5%
Yes	1	9115	12.8%	28.5%
SUBTOTALS:		31934	45.0%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		39010	55.0%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOSEAS_NOTA_F Type: Numeric

Label: SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE VACCINE IS NOT AVAILABLE

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	30485	43.0%	95.5%
Yes	1	1449	2.0%	4.5%
SUBTOTALS:		31934	45.0%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		39010	55.0%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOSEAS_OTHR_F Type: Numeric

Label: SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE OF ANOTHER REASON

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	20655	29.1%	64.7%
Yes	1	11279	15.9%	35.3%
SUBTOTALS:		31934	45.0%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		39010	55.0%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOSEAS_REFD_F Type: Numeric

Label: REASON SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED REFUSED

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	31872	44.9%	99.8%
Yes	1	62	0.1%	0.2%
SUBTOTALS:		31934	45.0%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		39010	55.0%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOSEAS_SAVE_F Type: Numeric

Label:

SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE WOULD RATHER SAVE DOSE FOR SOMEONE WHO NEEDS IT MORE

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	31934	45.0%	100.0%
SUBTOTALS:		31934	45.0%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		39010	55.0%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOSEAS_SEFF_F Type: Numeric

Label: SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE OF SIDE EFFECTS WORRIES

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	27848	39.3%	87.2%
Yes	1	4086	5.8%	12.8%
SUBTOTALS:		31934	45.0%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		39010	55.0%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: REAS_NOSEAS_TIME_F Type: Numeric

Label:

SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE HASN'T GOTTEN TO IT YET / HASN'T HAD TIME

Notes:

Available for non-vaccinated adults and children with improbably or definitely no intent for vaccination. Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	29206	41.2%	91.5%
Yes	1	2728	3.8%	8.5%
SUBTOTALS:		31934	45.0%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		39010	55.0%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: DOCREC_BOTH_F Type: Numeric					
Label: DOCTORS RECOMMENI	Label: DOCTORS RECOMMENDATION FOR BOTH FLU VACCINES				
Notes:					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	53974	76.1%	79.6%	
Yes	1	13844	19.5%	20.4%	
SUBTOTALS:		67818	95.6%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		3126	4.4%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: DOCREC_DKNW_F Type: Numeric Label: DOCTORS RECOMMENDATION UNKNOWN				
Notes:				
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	65832	92.8%	97.1%
Yes	1	1986	2.8%	2.9%
SUBTOTALS:		67818	95.6%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		3126	4.4%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: DOCREC_H1N1_F Type: Numeric					
Label: DOCTORS RECOMMENI	Label: DOCTORS RECOMMENDATION FOR H1N1 VACCINE				
Notes:					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	65279	92.0%	96.3%	
Yes	1	2539	3.6%	3.7%	
SUBTOTALS:		67818	95.6%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		3126	4.4%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: DOCREC_NTHR_F	Гуре: Num	eric			
Label: DOCTORS RECOMMENDATION FOR NEITHER H1N1 NOR SEASONAL VACCINE					
Notes:					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	27184	38.3%	40.1%	
Yes	1	40634	57.3%	59.9%	
SUBTOTALS:		67818	95.6%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		3126	4.4%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: DOCREC_REFD_F Type: Numeric Label: DOCTORS RECOMMENDATION REFUSED					
Notes:					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
No	0	67748	95.5%	99.9%	
Yes	1	70	0.1%	0.1%	
SUBTOTALS:		67818	95.6%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Missing		3126	4.4%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: DOCREC_SEAS_F Type: Numeric				
Label: DOCTORS RECOMMENDATION FOR SEASONAL VACCINE				
Notes:				
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	59073	83.3%	87.1%
Yes	1	8745	12.3%	12.9%
SUBTOTALS:		67818	95.6%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		3126	4.4%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

70944 100.0%

100.0%

SECTION 4: RESPIRATORY ILLNESS VARIABLES

Variable: ILI_DIAG_H1N1_F Type: Numeric Label: DIAGNOSED WITH H1N1 WHEN TREATED FOR FEVER WITH COUGH OR SORE **THROAT** Notes: Available where ILI F = 1 and ILI TREAT = 1. LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes No 0 2451 3.5% 90.7% 9.3% Yes 1 251 0.4% **SUBTOTALS:** 2702 100.0% 3.8% **RESERVED CODES:** Missing 68242 96.2% n/a

Variable: ILI_DIAG_SEAS_F Type: Numeric

Label:

DIAGNOSED WITH SEAS WHEN TREATED FOR FEVER WITH COUGH OR SORE

THROAT

TOTALS:

Notes: Available where $ILI_F = 1$ and $ILI_TREAT = 1$.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	2321	3.3%	85.9%
Yes	1	381	0.5%	14.1%
SUBTOTALS:		2702	3.8%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		68242	96.2%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: ILI_F	Type: Numeric
Label: SICK WIT	TH FEVER AND

Label: SICK WITH FEVER AND COUGH OR SORE THROAT IN PAST MONTH FLAG

Notes:

110163.				
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	63957	90.2%	92.1%
Yes	1	5505	7.8%	7.9%
SUBTOTALS:		69462	97.9%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		1482	2.1%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: ILI_OTHER_F Type: Numeric						
Label: OTHER PEOPLE IN HOUSE WITH FEVER AND COUGH OR SORE THROAT FLAG						
Notes:						
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
No	0	57527	81.1%	82.5%		
Yes	1	12205	17.2%	17.5%		
SUBTOTALS:		69732	98.3%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Missing		1212	1.7%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: ILI_TIME_OFF Type: Numeric Label: NUMBER OF DAYS OF SCHOOL OR WORK MISSED BECAUSE OF INFLUENZA-LIKE **ILLNESS** Notes: Available for adults with $ILI_F = 1$. LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes 100.0% **SUBTOTALS:** 2935 4.1% **RESERVED CODES:** Missing 68009 95.9% n/a **TOTALS:** 70944 100.0% 100.0%

Variable: ILI_TIME_OFF Type: Numeric							
MEAN	MEDIAN	MIN	MAX	STDDev			
2.0	0.0	0.0	60.0	4.1			

Variable: ILI_TREAT_F Type: Numeric

Label:

SICK WITH FEVER AND COUGH OR SORE THROAT IN PAST MONTH AND TREATED

FLAG

Notes: Available where $ILI_F = 1$

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	2671	3.8%	48.6%
Yes	1	2828	4.0%	51.4%
SUBTOTALS:		5499	7.8%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		65445	92.2%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: PSL_1 Type: Character							
Label: ADULT WORKER IS ELI	Label: ADULT WORKER IS ELIGIBLE FOR PAID SICK TIME OFF						
Notes: Available for adults who are	Notes: Available for adults who are employed or self-employed.						
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes			
Yes	01	9818	13.8%	61.6%			
No	02	6115	8.6%	38.4%			
SUBTOTALS:		15933	22.5%	100.0%			
RESERVED CODES:							
Don't Know	77	248	0.3%	n/a			
Refused	99	76	0.1%	n/a			
Missing		54687	77.1%	n/a			
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%			

Variable: PSL_2 Type: Character						
Label: ADULT WORKER CAN USE PAID SICK TIME OFF FOR SICK FAMILY MEMBER						
Notes: Available for adults with pa	id sick leav	e.				
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
Yes	01	7495	10.6%	81.0%		
No	02	1763	2.5%	19.0%		
SUBTOTALS:		9258	13.0%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Don't Know	77	553	0.8%	n/a		
Refused	99	6	0.0%	n/a		
Missing		61127	86.2%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: Q9 Type: Character						
Label: HAS BEEN TO A DOCTO	Label: HAS BEEN TO A DOCTOR/HOSPITAL/CLINIC SINCE AUGUST 2009					
Notes: Added to survey Q1 2010.	Notes: Added to survey Q1 2010.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
Yes	01	28822	40.6%	72.6%		
No	02	10886	15.3%	27.4%		
SUBTOTALS:		39708	56.0%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Don't Know	77	72	0.1%	n/a		
Refused	99	36	0.1%	n/a		
Missing		31128	43.9%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: Q9_NUM Type: Numeric

Label: NUMBER OF TIMES SEEN DOCTOR SINCE AUGUST 2009

Notes: Added to survey Q1 2010.

LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes

SUBTOTALS: 28245 39.8% 100.0%

RESERVED CODES:

 $Missing \hspace{1.5cm} .\hspace{.5cm} 42699 \hspace{.5cm} 60.2\% \hspace{1.5cm} n/a$

TOTALS: 70944 100.0% 100.0%

Variable: Q9_NUM Type: Numeric

MEAN MEDIAN MIN MAX STDDev

3.6 2.0 1.0 75.0 4.9

SECTION 5: RISK VARIABLES

Variable: CHRONIC_MED_F Type: Numeric

Label: CHRONIC MEDICAL CONDITION FLAG

Notes: Respondent reports asthma or an other lung condition, diabetes, a heart condition,

a kidney condition, sickle cell anemia or other anemia,

a neurological or neuromuscular condition, a liver condition,

or a weakened immune system caused by a chronic illness or by medicines taken for a chronic

illness.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	51529	72.6%	75.0%
Yes	1	17159	24.2%	25.0%
SUBTOTALS:		68688	96.8%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		2256	3.2%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: CLOSE_UNDER6MO_F Type: Numeric

Label: CLOSE CONTACT WITH CHILD UNDER 6 MONTHS FLAG

Notes: Available only for adults only.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	50267	70.9%	91.6%
Yes	1	4623	6.5%	8.4%
SUBTOTALS:		54890	77.4%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		16054	22.6%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: HEALTH_WORKER_F Type: Numeric

Label: WORKS IN HEALTH CARE FIELD FLAG

Notes: Available only for adults only.

110tes. It valiable only for addits on	ı.y.			
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	48833	68.8%	88.9%
Yes	1	6098	8.6%	11.1%
SUBTOTALS:		54931	77.4%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		16013	22.6%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

SECTION 5: RISK VARIABLES

Variable: PATIENT_CONTACT_F Type: Numeric

Label: DIRECT PATIENT CONTACT FLAG

Notes: Available only for adults only. In Q4/2009,

this question was asked only of respondents that reported being health care or emergency medical personnel. In Q1 and Q2/2010, this question was asked of all adult respondents.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
No	0	47176	66.5%	90.5%
Yes	1	4954	7.0%	9.5%
SUBTOTALS:		52130	73.5%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		18814	26.5%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: AGEGRP **Type: Numeric Label: AGE GROUP** Notes: Missing values have been imputed. LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes 1 6 Months - 9 Years 7393 10.4% 10.4% 10 - 17 Years 2 6895 9.7% 9.7% 18 - 34 Years 3 11071 15.6% 15.6% 35 - 44 Years 4 8270 11.7% 11.7% 45 - 54 Years 5 11096 15.6% 15.6% 55 - 64 Years 6 11719 16.5% 16.5% 7 20.4% 65+ Years 14500 20.4% 100.0% **SUBTOTALS:** 70944 100.0% **RESERVED CODES: TOTALS:** 70944 100.0% 100.0%

Variable: C_INSURE2 Type: Character					
Label: HEALTH INSURANCE COVERAGE IS MEDICAID OR SCHIP PROGRAM					
Notes: Added to survey Q1 2010.					
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes	
Yes	01	1858	2.6%	26.0%	
No	02	5300	7.5%	74.0%	
SUBTOTALS:		7158	10.1%	100.0%	
RESERVED CODES:					
Don't Know	77	83	0.1%	n/a	
Refused	99	31	0.0%	n/a	
Missing		63672	89.7%	n/a	
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%	

Variable: EDUCATION_COMP **Type: Numeric** Label: ADULT SELF-REPORTED EDUCATION LEVEL Notes: Available for adults only: Education level of adult respondent. LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes < 12 Years 1 5065 7.1% 9.4% 2 12 Years 12214 17.2% 22.8% 3 27.8% Some College 14931 21.0% 39.9% College Graduate 4 21423 30.2% 100.0% **SUBTOTALS:** 53633 75.6% **RESERVED CODES:**

Variable: EDUCATION_COMP Type: Numeric

Label: ADULT SELF-REPORTED EDUCATION LEVEL

Notes: Available for adults only: Education level of adult respondent.

TOTALS: 70944 100.0% 100.0%

Variable: HH_CHILD_R Type: Numeric

Label: NUMBER OF CHILDREN IN THE HOUSEHOLD: RECODE

Notes: Topcoded

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
0	0	39595	55.8%	56.2%
1	1	12468	17.6%	17.7%
2	2	11379	16.0%	16.2%
3	3	6996	9.9%	9.9%
SUBTOTALS:		70438	99.3%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		506	0.7%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: HISP_I Type: Numeric

Label: HISPANIC OR LATINO?: IMPUTED

Notes: Reflects backcoding.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
Yes	1	5530	7.8%	7.8%
No	2	65414	92.2%	92.2%
SUBTOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: INC_CAT1 Type: Numeric

Label: HOUSEHOLD INCOME CATEGORY

Notes: Total income of all residents of household.

Titles. Total media of all residents of nouschold.							
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes			
<= \$10,000	1	4280	6.0%	7.7%			
\$10,001 - \$15,000	2	2616	3.7%	4.7%			
\$15,001 - \$25,000	3	5850	8.2%	10.5%			
\$25,001 - \$35,000	4	5158	7.3%	9.3%			

Variable: INC_CAT1 Type: Numeric						
Label: HOUSEHOLD INCOME CATEGORY						
Notes: Total income of all residents	s of househ	old.				
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
\$35,001 - \$50,000	5	7996	11.3%	14.3%		
\$50,001 - \$75,000	6	10014	14.1%	18.0%		
\$75,001 - \$100,000	7	19817	27.9%	35.6%		
SUBTOTALS:		55731	78.6%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Missing		15213	21.4%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: INC_POV Type: Numeric							
Label: POVERTY STATUS OF HOUSEHOLD							
Notes:							
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes			
> \$75,000	1	19817	27.9%	33.0%			
<= \$75,000, Above Poverty	2	32680	46.1%	54.5%			
Below Poverty	3	7503	10.6%	12.5%			
SUBTOTALS:		60000	84.6%	100.0%			
RESERVED CODES:							
Unknown	4	10944	15.4%	n/a			
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%			

Variable: INC_REF Type: Numeric

Label: REFERENCE YEAR FOR HOUSEHOLD INCOME

Notes: The year that is referred to when asking respondent's household income.

2008 for Q42009 cases and cases released from 12/27/2009 to 1/10/2010.

Equals 2009 for all other cases.

LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
2008	2008	25089	35.4%	35.4%
2009	2009	45855	64.6%	64.6%
SUBTOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: INSURE Type: Character						
Label: HAS HEALTH INSURANG	Label: HAS HEALTH INSURANCE COVERAGE					
Notes: Added to survey Q1 2010.						
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes		
Yes	01	34392	48.5%	89.4%		
No	02	4085	5.8%	10.6%		
SUBTOTALS:		38477	54.2%	100.0%		
RESERVED CODES:						
Don't Know	77	59	0.1%	n/a		
Refused	99	112	0.2%	n/a		
Missing		32296	45.5%	n/a		
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%		

Variable: MARITAL Type: Numeric							
Label: MARITAL STATUS							
Notes: Available for adults only.							
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes			
Married	1	28611	40.3%	53.4%			
Not Married	2	24984	35.2%	46.6%			
SUBTOTALS:		53595	75.5%	100.0%			
RESERVED CODES:							
Missing		17349	24.5%	n/a			
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%			

Variable: N_ADULT_R Type: Numeric Label: NUMBER ADULTS IN THE HOUSEHOLD: RECODE								
Notes: Topcoded	Notes: Topcoded							
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes				
1	1	18825	26.5%	26.7%				
2	2	40460	57.0%	57.4%				
3	3	8033	11.3%	11.4%				
4	4	3120	4.4%	4.4%				
SUBTOTALS:		70438	99.3%	100.0%				
RESERVED CODES:								
Missing		506	0.7%	n/a				
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%				

Variable: N_PEOPLE_R Type: Numeric							
Label: NUMBER ADULTS IN THE HOUSEHOLD: RECODE							
Notes: Topcoded							
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes			
1	1	15083	21.3%	21.3%			
2	2	21430	30.2%	30.3%			
3	3	12235	17.2%	17.3%			
4	4	13069	18.4%	18.5%			
5	5	7159	10.1%	10.1%			
6	6	1344	1.9%	1.9%			
7	7	400	0.6%	0.6%			
SUBTOTALS:		70720	99.7%	100.0%			
RESERVED CODES:							
Missing		224	0.3%	n/a			
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%			

Variable: Q95 Type: Character				
Label: WORK STATUS				
Notes: Available for adults only.				
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
Employed	01	28710	40.5%	53.7%
Unemployed	02	3142	4.4%	5.9%
Not in Labor Force	03	21649	30.5%	40.5%
SUBTOTALS:		53501	75.4%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Don't Know	77	128	0.2%	n/a
Refused	99	267	0.4%	n/a
Missing		17048	24.0%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: Q95_INDSTR Type: Numeric Label: EMPLOYMENT INDUSTRY TYPE CODE Notes: Available for employed adults only.				
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
Agriculture, Forestry, Fishing, and Hunting Industries	1	622	0.9%	2.2%
Mining Industries	2	177	0.2%	0.6%
Utilities Industries	3	270	0.4%	0.9%
Construction Industries	4	1822	2.6%	6.3%

Variable: Q95_INDSTR Type: Numeric

Label: EMPLOYMENT INDUSTRY TYPE CODE

Notes: Available for employed adults only.

Notes: Available for employed adults only.				
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
Manufacturing Industries	5	1844	2.6%	6.4%
Wholesale Trade Industries	6	440	0.6%	1.5%
Retail Trade Industries	7	2235	3.2%	7.8%
Transportation and Warehousing Industries	8	1081	1.5%	3.8%
Information Industries	9	663	0.9%	2.3%
Finance and Insurance Industries	10	1330	1.9%	4.6%
Real Estate and Rental and Leasing Industries	11	449	0.6%	1.6%
Professional, Scientific, and Technical Services Industries	12	2586	3.6%	9.0%
Management of Companies and Enterprises Industries	13	20	0.0%	0.1%
Administrative and Support and Waste Management and Remediation Services Industries	14	704	1.0%	2.5%
Education Services Industries	15	3800	5.4%	13.2%
Health Care and Social Assistance Industries	16	5185	7.3%	18.1%
Arts, Entertainment, and Recreation Industries Administration) Industries	17	585	0.8%	2.0%
Accommodation and Food Services Industries	18	1128	1.6%	3.9%
Other Services (except Public)	19	1163	1.6%	4.1%
Public Administration Industries	20	1870	2.6%	6.5%
Armed Forces	21	325	0.5%	1.1%
Refused, classified	97	65	0.1%	0.2%
Not ascertained	98	329	0.5%	1.1%
SUBTOTALS:		28693	40.4%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		42251	59.6%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: Q95_OCCPN Type: Numeric

Label: EMPLOYMENT OCCUPATION TYPE CODE

Notes: Available for employed adults only.

Trotes. Transpic for employed address only.				
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
Management Occupations	1	3695	5.2%	12.9%
Business and Financial Operations Occupations	2	1588	2.2%	5.5%
Computer and Mathematical Occupations	3	964	1.4%	3.4%
Architecture and Engineering Occupations	4	752	1.1%	2.6%

Variable: Q95_OCCPN Type: Numeric

Label: EMPLOYMENT OCCUPATION TYPE CODE

Notes: Available for employed adults only.

Notes: Available for employed adults only.				
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
Life, Physical, and Social Science Occupations	5	486	0.7%	1.7%
Community and Social Services Occupations	6	695	1.0%	2.4%
Legal Occupations	7	492	0.7%	1.7%
Education, Training, and Library Occupations';	8	2696	3.8%	9.4%
Arts, Design, Entertainment, Sports and Media Occupations	9	737	1.0%	2.6%
Healthcare Practitioners and Technical Occupations	10	2591	3.7%	9.0%
Healthcare Support Occupations	11	631	0.9%	2.2%
Protective Service Occupations	12	494	0.7%	1.7%
Food Preparation and Serving Related Occupations	13	836	1.2%	2.9%
Building and Grounds Cleaning and Maintenance Occupations	14	722	1.0%	2.5%
Personal Care and Service Occupations	15	721	1.0%	2.5%
Sales and Related Occupations	16	2344	3.3%	8.2%
Office and Administrative Support Occupations	17	3240	4.6%	11.3%
Farming, Fishing, and Forestry Occupations	18	225	0.3%	0.8%
Construction and Extraction Occupations	19	1119	1.6%	3.9%
Installation, Maintenance, and Repair Occupations	20	612	0.9%	2.1%
Production Occupations	21	1019	1.4%	3.6%
Transportation and Material Moving Occupations	22	1006	1.4%	3.5%
Military Specific Occupations	23	327	0.5%	1.1%
Refused, classified	97	139	0.2%	0.5%
Not ascertained	98	562	0.8%	2.0%
SUBTOTALS:		28693	40.4%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Missing		42251	59.6%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: RACEETH4_I Type: Numeric

Label: FOUR-LEVEL RACE/ETHNICITY: IMPUTED

Notes: Reflects backcoding.				
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
Hispanic	1	5530	7.8%	7.8%
Non-Hispanic, Black Only	2	5841	8.2%	8.2%
Non-Hispanic, White Only	3	54897	77.4%	77.4%
Non-Hispanic, Other or Multiple Races	4	4676	6.6%	6.6%

Variable: RACEETH4_I Type: Numeric

Label: FOUR-LEVEL RACE/ETHNICITY: IMPUTED

Notes: Reflects backcoding.

LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes

SUBTOTALS: 70944 100.0% 100.0%

RESERVED CODES:

TOTALS: 70944 100.0% 100.0%

Variable: RACE_I_R Type: Numeric

Label: RACE WITH MULTIRACE CATEGORY: IMPUTED

Notes: Reflects backcoding. Recoded.

Notes. Reflects backcouning. Recoded.							
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes			
WHITE ONLY	1	59390	83.7%	83.7%			
BLACK ONLY	2	6186	8.7%	8.7%			
MULTIPLE OR OTHER RACES	3	5368	7.6%	7.6%			
SUBTOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%			
RESERVED CODES:							
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%			

Variable: RENT_OWN_R Type: Character

Label: IS HOME RENTED OR OWNED

Notes: Recoded				
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes
Home is Owned	01	50114	70.6%	75.9%
Home is Rented or Other Arrangement	02	15925	22.4%	24.1%
SUBTOTALS:		66039	93.1%	100.0%
RESERVED CODES:				
Don't Know	77	112	0.2%	n/a
Refused	99	1062	1.5%	n/a
Missing		3731	5.3%	n/a
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%

Variable: SEX_I Type: Numeric							
Label: GENDER OF PERSON: IMPUTED							
Notes:							
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes			
Male	1	30429	42.9%	42.9%			
Female	2	40515	57.1%	57.1%			
SUBTOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%			
RESERVED CODES:							
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%			

Variable: CEN_REG **Type: Numeric** Label: TRUE CENSUS REGION OF RESIDENCE (1=NORTHEAST 2=MIDWEST 3=SOUTH 4=WEST) **Notes: Derived from STATE.** LABEL..... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes 1 Region 1: CT,ME,MA,NH,VT,RI,NJ,NY,PA 11867 16.7% 16.7% 2 Region 2: IL,IN,MI,OH,WI,IA,KS,MN,MO,NE,ND,SD 15865 22.4% 22.4% Region 3: DE,DC,FL,GA,MD,NC,SC,VA,WV,AL,KY,MS,TN,AR,LA,OK, 3 24624 34.7% 34.7% Region 4: AZ,CO,ID,MT,NV,NM,UT,WY,AK,CA,HI,OR,WA 4 18588 26.2% 26.2% **SUBTOTALS:** 70944 100.0% 100.0% **RESERVED CODES: TOTALS:** 70944 100.0% 100.0%

Variable: FLUWTType: NumericMEANMEDIANMINMAXSTDDev4218.22025.40.0192422.56977.7

Variable: HHS_REGION Type: Numeric Label: HHS SURVEILLANCE REGION NUMBER **Notes: Derived from STATE.** LABEL..... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes Region I: CT,ME,MA,NH,RI,VT 1 7560 10.7% 10.7% 2 3012 4.2% Region II: NJ,NY 4.2% Region III: DE,DC,MD,PA,VA,WV 3 8593 12.1% 12.1% 16.1% Region IV: AL,FL,GA,KY,MS,NC,SC,TN 4 11402 16.1% Region V: IL,IN,MI,MN,OH,WI 5 8186 11.5% 11.5% Region VI: AR,LA,NM,OK,TX 10.7% 10.7% 6 7610 Region VII: IA,KS,MO,NE 7 5330 7.5% 7.5% Region VIII: CO,MT,ND,SD,UT,WY 8 7839 11.0% 11.0% 9 8.3% Region IX: AZ,CA,HI,NV 5878 8.3%

Variable: HHS_REGION **Type: Numeric** Label: HHS SURVEILLANCE REGION NUMBER **Notes: Derived from STATE.** LABEL..... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes 10 7.8% Region X: AK,ID,OR,WA 5534 7.8% **SUBTOTALS:** 100.0% 70944 100.0% **RESERVED CODES:** 70944 100.0% 100.0% **TOTALS:**

Variable: MSA3_I Type: Numeric Label: 3-CATEGORY MSA STATUS: IMPUTED Notes: 3-level variable. LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes MSA, Principle City 1 28.8% 28.8% 20437 2 MSA, Not Principle City 31918 45.0% 45.0% 3 Non-MSA 18589 26.2% 26.2% **SUBTOTALS:** 70944 100.0% 100.0% **RESERVED CODES: TOTALS:** 70944 100.0% 100.0%

Variable: MSA_DEF **Type: Character** Label: DATE OF CENSUS MSA DEFINITIONS USED TO CREATE MSA3_I **Notes:** LABEL.......VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes NOV 2008 NOV 2008 70944 100.0% 100.0% 100.0% **SUBTOTALS:** 70944 100.0% **RESERVED CODES:** TOTALS: 70944 100.0% 100.0%

Variable: STATE Type: Numeric Label: STATE OF RESIDENCE Notes: Reported state if available. If missing or refused, then equal to the sampling state based on telephone exchange. LABEL...... VALUE.. COUNT.. PCT.... PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes **ALABAMA** 1 1419 2.0% 2.0% 2.0% ALASKA 2 1443 2.0% **ARIZONA** 4 1566 2.2% 2.2% **ARKANSAS** 5 1393 2.0% 2.0%

Variable: STATE Type: Numeric

Label: STATE OF RESIDENCE

Notes: Reported state if available. If missing or refused, then equal to the sampling state based on telephone exchange.							
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes			
CALIFORNIA	6	1647	2.3%	2.3%			
COLORADO	8	1434	2.0%	2.0%			
CONNECTICUT	9	1349	1.9%	1.9%			
DELAWARE	10	1346	1.9%	1.9%			
DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA	11	1595	2.2%	2.2%			
FLORIDA	12	1478	2.1%	2.1%			
GEORGIA	13	1610	2.3%	2.3%			
HAWAII	15	1237	1.7%	1.7%			
IDAHO	16	1331	1.9%	1.9%			
ILLINOIS	17	1572	2.2%	2.2%			
INDIANA	18	1374	1.9%	1.9%			
IOWA	19	1318	1.9%	1.9%			
KANSAS	20	1341	1.9%	1.9%			
KENTUCKY	21	1223	1.7%	1.7%			
LOUISIANA	22	1467	2.1%	2.1%			
MAINE	23	1203	1.7%	1.7%			
MARYLAND	24	1596	2.2%	2.2%			
MASSACHUSETTS	25	1317	1.9%	1.9%			
MICHIGAN	26	1316	1.9%	1.9%			
MINNESOTA	27	1323	1.9%	1.9%			
MISSISSIPPI	28	1492	2.1%	2.1%			
MISSOURI	29	1291	1.8%	1.8%			
MONTANA	30	1219	1.7%	1.7%			
NEBRASKA	31	1380	1.9%	1.9%			
NEVADA	32	1428	2.0%	2.0%			
NEW HAMPSHIRE	33	1113	1.6%	1.6%			
NEW JERSEY	34	1507	2.1%	2.1%			
NEW MEXICO	35	1686	2.4%	2.4%			
NEW YORK	36	1505	2.1%	2.1%			
NORTH CAROLINA	37	1450	2.0%	2.0%			
NORTH DAKOTA	38	1169	1.6%	1.6%			
ОНІО	39	1289	1.8%	1.8%			
OKLAHOMA	40	1330	1.9%	1.9%			

Variable: STATE Type: Numeric

Label: STATE OF RESIDENCE

Notes: Reported state if available. If missing or refused,

then equal to the sampling state based on telephone exchange.							
LABEL	VALUE	COUNT	PCT	PCT.Excluding.Reserve.Codes			
OREGON	41	1355	1.9%	1.9%			
PENNSYLVANIA	42	1295	1.8%	1.8%			
RHODE ISLAND	44	1286	1.8%	1.8%			
SOUTH CAROLINA	45	1405	2.0%	2.0%			
SOUTH DAKOTA	46	1180	1.7%	1.7%			
TENNESSEE	47	1325	1.9%	1.9%			
TEXAS	48	1734	2.4%	2.4%			
UTAH	49	1492	2.1%	2.1%			
VERMONT	50	1292	1.8%	1.8%			
VIRGINIA	51	1575	2.2%	2.2%			
WASHINGTON	53	1405	2.0%	2.0%			
WEST VIRGINIA	54	1186	1.7%	1.7%			
WISCONSIN	55	1312	1.8%	1.8%			
WYOMING	56	1345	1.9%	1.9%			
SUBTOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%			
RESERVED CODES:							
TOTALS:		70944	100.0%	100.0%			

Variable Name	Begin Position	End Position	Section	Variable Label
AGEGRP	188	188	6	AGE GROUP
B_H1N1_ANTIV	55	55	3	BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: TAKING ANTIVIRAL MEDICATIONS
B_H1N1_AVOID	56	56	3	BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: AVOID CLOSE CONTACT WITH OTHERS WITH FLULIKE SYMPTOMS
B_H1N1_FMASK	57	57	3	BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: BOUGHT A FACE MASK
B_H1N1_HANDS	58	58	3	BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: WASHING HANDS
B_H1N1_LARGE	59	59	3	BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: REDUCED TIME AT LARGE GATHERINGS
B_H1N1_RCONT	60	60	3	BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: REDUCED CONTACT OUTSIDE THE HOME
B_H1N1_TOUCH	61	61	3	BEHAVIORAL INDICATOR: AVOID TOUCHING EYES, NOSE, OR MOUTH
CEN_REG	216	216	7	TRUE CENSUS REGION OF RESIDENCE (1=NORTHEAST 2=MIDWEST 3=SOUTH 4=WEST)
CHRONIC_MED_F	184	184	5	CHRONIC MEDICAL CONDITION FLAG
CLOSE_UNDER6MO_F	185	185	5	CLOSE CONTACT WITH CHILD UNDER 6 MONTHS FLAG
CONCERN_DKNW_F	62	62	3	H1N1 CONCERN LEVEL UNKNOWN
CONCERN_NONE_F	63	63	3	NOT AT ALL CONCERNED ABOUT H1N1 FLU
CONCERN_NOTV_F	64	64	3	NOT VERY CONCERNED ABOUT H1N1 FLU
CONCERN_REFD_F	65	65	3	H1N1 CONCERN LEVEL REFUSED
CONCERN_SOME_F	66	66	3	SOMEWHAT CONCERNED ABOUT H1N1 FLU
CONCERN_VERY_F	67	67	3	VERY CONCERNED ABOUT H1N1 FLU
C_INSURE2	189	190	6	HEALTH INSURANCE COVERAGE IS MEDICAID OR SCHIP PROGRAM
DOCREC_BOTH_F	163	163	4	DOCTORS RECOMMENDATION FOR BOTH FLU VACCINES
DOCREC_DKNW_F	164	164	4	DOCTORS RECOMMENDATION UNKNOWN
DOCREC_H1N1_F	165	165	4	DOCTORS RECOMMENDATION FOR H1N1 VACCINE
DOCREC_NTHR_F	166	166	4	DOCTORS RECOMMENDATION FOR NEITHER H1N1 NOR SEASONAL VACCINE
DOCREC_REFD_F	167	167	4	DOCTORS RECOMMENDATION REFUSED
DOCREC_SEAS_F	168	168	4	DOCTORS RECOMMENDATION FOR SEASONAL VACCINE
EDUCATION_COMP	191	191	6	ADULT SELF-REPORTED EDUCATION LEVEL
FLUWT	217	237	7	FINAL CUMULATIVE WEIGHT
HEALTH_WORKER_F	186	186	5	WORKS IN HEALTH CARE FIELD FLAG
HHS_REGION	238	239	7	HHS SURVEILLANCE REGION NUMBER
HH_CHILD_R	192	192	6	NUMBER OF CHILDREN IN THE HOUSEHOLD: RECODE
HISP_I	193	193	6	HISPANIC OR LATINO?: IMPUTED
HQ23	68	69	3	OPINION: EFFECTIVENESS OF H1N1 VACCINE

Variable Name	Begin Position	End Position	Section	Variable Label
HQ24	70	71	3	OPINION: RISK OF GETTING SICK WITH H1N1 FLU WITHOUT VACCINE
HQ24_B	72	73	3	OPINION: WORRY ABOUT GETTING SICK FROM THE H1N1 VACCINE
ILI_DIAG_H1N1_F	169	169	4	DIAGNOSED WITH H1N1 WHEN TREATED FOR FEVER WITH COUGH OR SORE THROAT
ILI_DIAG_SEAS_F	170	170	4	DIAGNOSED WITH SEAS WHEN TREATED FOR FEVER WITH COUGH OR SORE THROAT
ILI_F	171	171	4	SICK WITH FEVER AND COUGH OR SORE THROAT IN PAST MONTH FLAG
ILI_OTHER_F	172	172	4	OTHER PEOPLE IN HOUSE WITH FEVER AND COUGH OR SORE THROAT FLAG
ILI_TIME_OFF	173	174	4	NUMBER OF DAYS OF SCHOOL OR WORK MISSED BECAUSE OF INFLUENZA-LIKE ILLNESS
ILI_TREAT_F	175	175	4	SICK WITH FEVER AND COUGH OR SORE THROAT IN PAST MONTH AND TREATED FLAG
INC_CAT1	194	194	6	HOUSEHOLD INCOME CATEGORY
INC_POV	195	195	6	POVERTY STATUS OF HOUSEHOLD
INC_REF	196	199	6	REFERENCE YEAR FOR HOUSEHOLD INCOME
INSURE	200	201	6	HAS HEALTH INSURANCE COVERAGE
INT_H1N1_DKNW_F	74	74	3	INTENT TO GET H1N1 VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD) UNKNOWN
INT_H1N1_DNOT_F	75	75	3	DEFINITELY NO INTENT TO GET H1N1 VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)
INT_H1N1_DYES_F	76	76	3	DEFINITE INTENT TO GET H1N1 VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)
INT_H1N1_PNOT_F	77	77	3	IMPROBABLE INTENT TO GET H1N1 VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)
INT_H1N1_PYES_F	78	78	3	PROBABLE INTENT TO GET H1N1 VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)
INT_H1N1_REFD_F	79	79	3	INTENT TO GET H1N1 VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD) REFUSED
INT_MONTH	1	5	1	MONTH OF INTERVIEW COMPLETION
INT_NEXT_DKNW_F	80	80	3	INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE NEXT SEASON (2010) UNKNOWN
INT_NEXT_DNOT_F	81	81	3	DEFINITELY NO INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE NEXT SEASON (2010)
INT_NEXT_DYES_F	82	82	3	DEFINITE INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE NEXT SEASON (2010)
INT_NEXT_PNOT_F	83	83	3	IMPROBABLE INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE NEXT SEASON (2010)
INT_NEXT_PYES_F	84	84	3	PROBABLE INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE NEXT SEASON (2010)
INT_NEXT_REFD_F	85	85	3	INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE NEXT SEASON (2010) REFUSED
INT_SEAS_DKNW_F	86	86	3	INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD) UNKNOWN
INT_SEAS_DNOT_F	87	87	3	DEFINITELY NO INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)
INT_SEAS_DYES_F	88	88	3	DEFINITE INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)

Variable Name	Begin Position	End	Section	Variable Label
INT_SEAS_PNOT_F	89	89		IMPROBABLE INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE (FOR SELF OR
	0)	0)	3	CHILD)
INT_SEAS_PYES_F	90	90	3	PROBABLE INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD)
INT_SEAS_REFD_F	91	91	3	INTENT TO GET SEAS VACCINE (FOR SELF OR CHILD) REFUSED
KNOW_H1N1_ALOT_F	92	92	3	A LOT OF KNOWLEDGE ABOUT H1N1 FLU
KNOW_H1N1_DKNW_F	93	93	3	KNOWLEDGE LEVEL ABOUT H1N1 FLU UNKNOWN
KNOW_H1N1_LITL_F	94	94	3	A LITTLE KNOWLEDGE ABOUT H1N1 FLU
KNOW_H1N1_NONE_F	95	95	3	NO KNOWLEDGE ABOUT H1N1 FLU
KNOW_H1N1_REFD_F	96	96	3	KNOWLEDGE LEVEL ABOUT H1N1 FLU REFUSED
LANGUAGE	6	6	1	LANGUAGE IN WHICH IN THE INTERVIEW WAS COMPLETED
MARITAL	202	202	6	MARITAL STATUS
MSA3_I	240	240	7	3-CATEGORY MSA STATUS: IMPUTED
MSA_DEF	241	248	7	DATE OF CENSUS MSA DEFINITIONS USED TO CREATE MSA3_I
N_ADULT_R	203	203	6	NUMBER ADULTS IN THE HOUSEHOLD: RECODE
N_PEOPLE_R	204	204	6	NUMBER ADULTS IN THE HOUSEHOLD: RECODE
PATIENT_CONTACT_F	187	187	5	DIRECT PATIENT CONTACT FLAG
PLACE_H1N1_CLIN_F	97	97	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A CLINIC OR HEALTH CENTER
PLACE_H1N1_DEPT_F	98	98	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT THE HEALTH DEPARTMENT
PLACE_H1N1_DKNW_F	99	99	3	PLACE OF MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED UNKNOWN
PLACE_H1N1_DOCT_F	100	100	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A DOCTORS OFFICE
PLACE_H1N1_HOSP_F	101	101	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A HOSPITAL
PLACE_H1N1_MTRY_F	102	102	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A MILITARY FACILITY
PLACE_H1N1_OTHM_F	103	103	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT AN OTHER MEDICAL PLACE
PLACE_H1N1_OTHN_F	104	104	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT AN OTHER NON-MEDICAL PLACE
PLACE_H1N1_PHRM_F	105	105	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A PHARMACY
PLACE_H1N1_REFD_F	106	106	3	PLACE OF MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED REFUSED
PLACE_H1N1_SCHL_F	107	107	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A SCHOOL
PLACE_H1N1_SCTR_F	108	108	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A SENIOR CENTER
PLACE_H1N1_SMKT_F	109	109	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT A SUPERMARKET
PLACE_H1N1_WORK_F	110	110	3	MOST RECENT H1N1 VACCINE RECEIVED AT THE WORKPLACE
PLACE_SEAS_CLIN_F	111	111	3	MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT A CLINIC OR HEALTH CENTER

Variable Name	Begin Position	End Position	Section	Variable Label
PLACE_SEAS_DEPT_F	112	112		MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT THE HEALTH DEPARTMENT
PLACE_SEAS_DKNW_F	113	113	3	PLACE OF MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED UNKNOWN
PLACE_SEAS_DOCT_F	114	114	3	MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT A DOCTORS OFFICE
PLACE_SEAS_HOSP_F	115	115	3	MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT A HOSPITAL
PLACE_SEAS_MTRY_F	116	116	3	MOST RECENT SEASONAL VACCINE RECEIVED AT A MILITARY FACILITY
PLACE_SEAS_OTHM_F	117	117	3	MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT AN OTHER MEDICAL PLACE
PLACE_SEAS_OTHN_F	118	118	3	MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT AN OTHER NON-MEDICAL PLACE
PLACE_SEAS_PHRM_F	119	119	3	MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT A PHARMACY
PLACE_SEAS_REFD_F	120	120	3	PLACE OF MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED REFUSED
PLACE_SEAS_SCHL_F	121	121	3	MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT A SCHOOL
PLACE_SEAS_SCTR_F	122	122	3	MOST RECENT SEASONAL VACCINE RECEIVED AT A SENIOR CENTER
PLACE_SEAS_SMKT_F	123	123	3	MOST RECENT SEASONAL VACCINE RECEIVED AT A SUPERMARKET
PLACE_SEAS_WORK_F	124	124	3	MOST RECENT SEAS VACCINE RECEIVED AT THE WORKPLACE
PSL_1	176	177	4	ADULT WORKER IS ELIGIBLE FOR PAID SICK TIME OFF
PSL_2	178	179	4	ADULT WORKER CAN USE PAID SICK TIME OFF FOR SICK FAMILY MEMBER
Q23	125	126	3	OPINION: EFFECTIVENESS OF SEASONAL VACCINE
Q24	127	128	3	OPINION: RISK OF GETTING SICK WITH SEASONAL FLU WITHOUT VACCINE
Q24_B	129	130	3	OPINION: WORRY ABOUT GETTING SICK FROM THE SEASONAL VACCINE
Q9	180	181	4	HAS BEEN TO A DOCTOR/HOSPITAL/CLINIC SINCE AUGUST 2009
Q95	205	206	6	WORK STATUS
Q95_INDSTR	207	208	6	EMPLOYMENT INDUSTRY TYPE CODE
Q95_OCCPN	209	210	6	EMPLOYMENT OCCUPATION TYPE CODE
Q9_NUM	182	183	4	NUMBER OF TIMES SEEN DOCTOR SINCE AUGUST 2009
RACEETH4_I	211	211	6	FOUR-LEVEL RACE/ETHNICITY: IMPUTED
RACE_I_R	212	212	6	RACE WITH MULTIRACE CATEGORY: IMPUTED
REAS_NOH1N1_AHAD_F	131	131	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE ALREADY HAD H1N1
REAS_NOH1N1_ALLG_F	132	132	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE OF ALLERGIES
REAS_NOH1N1_CANT_F	133	133	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE TRIED BUT COULDN'T GET THE VACCINE
REAS_NOH1N1_COST_F	134	134	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE IT COSTS TOO MUCH

Variable Name	Begin Position	End Position	Section	Variable Label
REAS_NOH1N1_DKNW_F	135	135	3	REASON HIN1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED UNKNOWN
REAS_NOH1N1_DWRK_F	136	136	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE VACCINE DOESN'T WORK
REAS_NOH1N1_GOTO_F	137	137	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE UNSURE WHERE TO GO / WHO TO CALL
REAS_NOH1N1_NDOC_F	138	138	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE DOCTOR HASN'T RECOMMENDED IT
REAS_NOH1N1_NEVR_F	139	139	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE NEVER GETS FLU VACCINES / DOESN'T BELIEVE IN THEM
REAS_NOH1N1_NNDD_F	140	140	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE IT IS NOT NEEDED
REAS_NOH1N1_NOTA_F	141	141	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE VACCINE IS NOT AVAILABLE
REAS_NOH1N1_OTHR_F	142	142	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE OF ANOTHER REASON
REAS_NOH1N1_REFD_F	143	143	3	REASON H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED REFUSED
REAS_NOH1N1_SAVE_F	144	144	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE WOULD RATHER SAVE DOSE FOR SOMEONE WHO NEEDS IT MORE
REAS_NOH1N1_SEFF_F	145	145	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE OF SIDE EFFECTS WORRIES
REAS_NOH1N1_TIME_F	146	146	3	H1N1 VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE HASN'T GOTTEN TO IT YET / HASN'T HAD TIME
REAS_NOSEAS_AHAD_F	147	147	3	SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE HAS ALREADY GOTTEN THE FLU
REAS_NOSEAS_ALLG_F	148	148	3	SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE OF ALLERGIES
REAS_NOSEAS_CANT_F	149	149	3	SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE TRIED BUT COULDN'T GET THE VACCINE
REAS_NOSEAS_COST_F	150	150	3	SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE IT COSTS TOO MUCH
REAS_NOSEAS_DKNW_F	151	151	3	REASON SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED UNKNOWN
REAS_NOSEAS_DWRK_F	152	152	3	SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE VACCINE DOESN'T WORK
REAS_NOSEAS_GOTO_F	153	153	3	SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE UNSURE WHERE TO GO / WHO TO CALL
REAS_NOSEAS_NDOC_F	154	154	3	SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE DOCTOR HASN'T RECOMMENDED IT
REAS_NOSEAS_NEVR_F	155	155	3	SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE NEVER GETS FLU VACCINES / DOESN'T BELIEVE IN THEM
REAS_NOSEAS_NNDD_F	156	156	3	SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE IT IS NOT NEEDED
REAS_NOSEAS_NOTA_F	157	157	3	SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE VACCINE IS NOT AVAILABLE
REAS_NOSEAS_OTHR_F	158	158	3	SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE OF ANOTHER REASON
REAS_NOSEAS_REFD_F	159	159	3	REASON SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED REFUSED
REAS_NOSEAS_SAVE_F	160	160	3	SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE WOULD RATHER SAVE DOSE FOR SOMEONE WHO NEEDS IT MORE

Variable Name	Begin Position	End Position	Section	Variable Label
REAS_NOSEAS_SEFF_F	161	161	3	SEAS VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE OF SIDE EFFECTS WORRIES
REAS_NOSEAS_TIME_F	162	162	3	SEASONAL VACCINE NOT RECEIVED BECAUSE HASN'T GOTTEN TO IT YET / HASN'T HAD TIME
RENT_OWN_R	213	214	6	IS HOME RENTED OR OWNED
SAMP_DESIG	7	8	1	SAMPLE DESIGNATION (LANDLINE VS CELL)
SEQNUMHH	9	13	1	HOUSEHOLD IDENTIFIER
SEQNUMP	14	19	1	PERSON IDENTIFIER
SEX_I	215	215	6	GENDER OF PERSON: IMPUTED
STATE	249	250	7	STATE OF RESIDENCE
SUBGROUP	20	20	1	SUBGROUP DESIGNATION (ADULT OR CHILD)
VACC1_H1N1_M	21	22	2	MONTH OF FIRST H1N1 VACCINATION
VACC1_H1N1_T	23	23	2	TYPE OF FIRST H1N1 VACCINATION (DELIVERY MODE)
VACC1_H1N1_Y	24	27	2	YEAR OF FIRST H1N1 VACCINATION
VACC1_SEAS_M	28	29	2	MONTH OF FIRST SEASONAL VACCINATION
VACC1_SEAS_T	30	30	2	TYPE OF FIRST SEASONAL VACCINATION (DELIVERY MODE)
VACC1_SEAS_Y	31	34	2	YEAR OF FIRST SEASONAL VACCINATION
VACC2_H1N1_M	35	36	2	MONTH OF SECOND H1N1 VACCINATION
VACC2_H1N1_T	37	37	2	TYPE OF SECOND H1N1 VACCINATION (DELIVERY MODE)
VACC2_H1N1_Y	38	41	2	YEAR OF SECOND H1N1 VACCINATION
VACC2_SEAS_M	42	43	2	MONTH OF SECOND SEASONAL VACCINATION
VACC2_SEAS_T	44	44	2	TYPE OF SECOND SEASONAL VACCINATION (DELIVERY MODE)
VACC2_SEAS_Y	45	48	2	YEAR OF SECOND SEASONAL VACCINATION
VACC_H1N1_COUNT	49	49	2	NUMBER OF H1N1 FLU VACCINATIONS
VACC_H1N1_F	50	50	2	H1N1 FLU VACCINATION INDICATOR
VACC_PNEU_COUNT	51	51	2	NUMBER OF PPV23 VACCINE DOSES RECEIVED AS AN ADULT
VACC_PNEU_F	52	52	2	RECEIVED PPV23 VACCINE AS AN ADULT
VACC_SEAS_COUNT	53	53	2	NUMBER OF SEASONAL FLU VACCINATIONS
VACC_SEAS_F	54	54	2	SEASONAL FLU VACCINATION INDICATOR